KEVIN ROCHE JOHN DINKELOO AND ASSOCIATES PUBLICATIONS LIST

## **Comprehensive Books:**

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in the USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985

Pelkonen, Eeva Liisa, *Kevin Roche: Architecture as Environment*, Yale University Press, April 15, 2011. Published in association with the Yale School of Architecture

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, April, 1988, No. 211.

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

### **Special Magazine Editions:**

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. AAmerica's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on the Scene. SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January 1970.

Hara. Hiroshi. AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, The Ford Foundation Building, New York. 1967, The Oakland Museum, California. 1969, *Global Architecture, GA 4*, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1971.

The Architectural Forum, Volume 140, No. 2, March 1974.

Marlin, William. AKevin Roche and John Dinkeloo 1964-1974 An Introduction Scully, Vincent. AThruway and Crystal Palace

Stephens, Suzanne. AThe Colossus of Roche

Knight, Carleton. AWorchester Plaza

Coombs, Robert. ARush Hour on Rink Side

Goldberger, Paul. AA Museum Well Met

AMedici of the Midwest

ATown and Country

**ASacred Groves** 

Glaeser, Ludwig. AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a Genesis of Form.

Hozumi, Nobuo. AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, The Ford Foundation Headquarters, New York, N. Y, 1963-68" *Global Architecture, GA DETAIL* 4, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co. Ltd., Drawings: Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, 1977.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo Cummins Engine Company Corporate Office Building, Columbus Indiana & Conoco Inc. Petroleum Headquarters, *Global Architecture, GA Document 14*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1985.

ARoche Dinkeloo, Bouygues Headpquarters, *Global Architecture, GA Document 22*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co. Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1989.

### Compilations of New York City Buildings Featuring Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo

Spero, J. The Great Sights of New York, 1979

Goldberger, Paul, *The City Observed: New York, A Guide to the Architecture of Manhattan*, New York Praeger 1979.

Stern, Robert A.M., G. Gilmartin, and J. M. Massengale. New York 1900, New York, 1983.

Diamonstein, Barbaralee. Landmarks of New York II, New York, 1993.

Reynolds, D. M. The Architecture of New York City, New York, 1994.

Stern, Robert A.M., Thomas Mellins, David Fishman. New York 1960: Architecture and Urbanism Between the Second World War and the Bicentennial, New York: The Monacelli Press 1995.

## General Books: Compilations of Architects Featuring Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo

Heyer, P. Architects on Architecture. New Directions in America, New York 1966.

Scully, Vincent. Modern Architecture, New York 1961.

Metz, D. New Architecture in New Haven, Cambridge, Mass. 1966.

Scully, Vincent. American Architecture and Urbanism, New York 1969.

Huxtable, A. L. Will They Ever Finish Bruckner Boulevard? New York 1970.

Stern, R., and G. Braziller. New Directions in American Architecture, New York, 1970.

Chermayeff, I. Observations on American Architecture, New York 1972.

Drew, P. Third Generation Architects, New York 1972.

Hix, J. The Glass House, Cambridge, Mass. 1974.

De Fusco, Storia Dell'Architettura Contemporanea, Rome-Bari 1974.

Zevi, B, Storia Dell'Architettura Moderna, Turin 1975.

Tafuri, M. and F. Dal Co. Architecttura Contemporanea, Milan 1976.

Smith, G. E. Kidder. A Pictorial History of Architecture in America, New York 1976.

Hammet, R. W. Architecture in the United States, New York 1976.

Elia, Manieri M. L'Architettura del Dopoguerra in USA, Bologna 1976.

Drexler, A. Transformations in Modern Architecture, New York 1979.

Goldberger P. The Skyscraper New York 1981.

Thorndike, J. (Ed.). Three Centuries of Notable American Architects, New York 1981.

Whiffen, M. and F. Koeper, American Architecture, 1607-1976, Cambridge Mass. 1981.

Huxtable, A. L. *The Tall Buildings Artistically Reconsidered: The Search for a Skyscraper Style.* New York 1984.

Benevolo, L. L'Ultimo Capitolo dell'architeturra moderna, Rome-Bari 1985.

Handlin, D.P., American Architecture, London, 1985.

Morgan, A. L. And C. Naylor, Contemporary Architects, Chicago, 1987.

### **General Articles:**

Mcquade, Walter. AThe New Saarinen Office Architectural Forum, April 1963.

AKevin Go Bragh, P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

Architectural Record, May 1965.

Mcquade, Walter. AThe Architects, A Chance for Greatness, Fortune, January 1966.

AModern Living, to Cherish Rather than Destroy, Time, August 2, 1968.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Time, August 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. AAmerica's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January 1970.

The Japan Architect, July 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Progressive Architecture, October 1970.

Architectural Record, November 1970.

Design, November 1970.

Interiors, November 1970.

Architectural Forum, November 1970.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

Domus, January 1971.

Architectural Forum, March 1974.

Journal of the American Institute of Architects, March 1974.

Architectural Record, June 1974.

Stephens, Suzanne. ADesigning in Glass and Steel, Savy with Steel, Game with Glass *Progressive Architecture*, September 1974.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Glaeser, Ludwig. AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a Genesis of Form, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Kliment, Stephen A. ABooks, Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1964-1974" *Journal of the American Institute of Architects*, January 1978.

Newsweek, November 6, 1978.

Journal of The American Institute of Architects, March 1980.

Casabella, April May 1980.

"Creating the Unexpected, Kevin Roche Walks Off with Architecture's Biggest Prize." *Time*, April 26, 1982.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

McQuade, Walter. "Born Again, Kevin Roche, Architecture's Last Puritan, Turns Populist." *Connoisseur*, February 1988.

### **Interviews**

Klotz, Heinrich and John Cook. Conversations with Architects, New York, 1973.

Global Architecture, GA Document 9, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co. Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Diamonstein, Barbaralee. American Architecture Now II, Rizzoli, New York, New York, 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

Morris, Gitta. AConnecticut Q&A: Kevin Roche: Architecture with the Stress on the User *New York Times*, Sunday, March 13, 1994.

## **Pritzker Prize**

## **Interviews, Statements Interpretations, General Articles**

Chicago Sunday Times, May 16, 1982.

New York Times, April 15, 1982.

Time, April 26, 1982.

Journal of the American Institute of Architects, May 1982.

Chicago Sunday SunTimes, May 16, 1982.

Skyline, May 1982.

Inland Architect, May June 1982.

Stamford Advocate, June 13, 1982.

Architectural Record, June 1982.

Progressive Architecture, June 1982.

Chicago Magazine, July 1982.

Architect & Builder, July 1982.

Smithsonian Magazine, August 1982.

Republic Scene Magazine, August 1982.

Interview Magazine, September 1982.

Providence Sunday Journal, September 26, 1982.

Perspecta, Summer 1982.

Eastern Review, November 1982.

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Casabella, December 1982.

Connecticut Magazine, January 1983.

O'Donovan, D. Dreamer of Dreams CPortraits of the Irish in America, Wicklow, Ireland, 1984.

# **Books and Articles Listed by Project:**

## 6104 Oakland Museum, Oakland, California

AOakland Picks Saarinen Firm For Museum, Architectural Forum, December 1961.

Architectural Forum, April 1963.

Brown, James M. and Paul Mills. A The New Museum, Art Forum, December 1964.

AKevin Go Bragh, *P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture*, May 1965.

ATerraces in Oakland, Architectural Forum, October 1966.

AOnly Superlatives Adequate to Describe Oakland Museum, Montclarion, February 8. 1967.

ALandscaping Starts at the Oakland Museum, Progressive Architecture, May 1967.

Selz, Peter with Spiro Kostof. AThree New Museums, Art in America, January 1968.

Architectural Record, May 1968.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AArchitecture: A Museum Is Also Art, Exhibition Shows, *The New York Times*, September 25, 1968.

AArchitecture of Museums, (an exhibit at The Museum of Modern Art, New York), *Members Newsletter*, October 1968.

AArchitecture Stirring Men to Leap Moats, *Time*, November 1, 1968.

AThe Art of Making the Magic Box, *Progressive Architecture*, November 1968.

AMuseum of the Future, Oakland Tribune, January 26, 1969.

AOakland Roche, Architectural Review, August 1969.

Sunset, September 1969.

Palm, Joan. AOakland Museum Complex for People from People, *The Oakland Tribune*, September 14, 1969.

Cross, Miriam Duncan. ABabylon's Wonders Recreated, *The Oakland Tribune*, September 14, 1969.

Ross, Gaile. AMuseum To Swing Open On Saturday, *The Oakland Tribune*, September 14, 1969.

AOakland's New-Concept Museum, California Neatly Packaged, San Francisco Examiner and Chronicle, September 14, 1969.

AOakland's Urban Oasis, Progressive Architecture, December 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on the Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture*, January 1970.

AA Stunning Showplace for California, The Oakland Museum, *Motorland*, CSAA, January 1970.

Fortune, February 1970.

Schmertz, Mildred. AThe Oakland Museum, Architectural Record, April 1970.

Architectural Design, May 1970.

*Interiors*, July 1970.

Archittectura, August 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Schmertz, Mildred. ADesign for The 1970's, A New Professional Conscience, *Architectural Record*, October 1970.

Domus, October 1970.

Techniques & Architecture, January/February 1971

Global Architecture, 1971

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, Horizon, Summer 1971.

L' Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, August 1971.

Hara, Hiroshi. AKevin Roche and John Dinkeloo, The Ford Foundation and The Oakland Museum *Global Architecture, GA Document 4*, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co. Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1971.

Deutsche Bauzeitschrift, June 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA. Tokyo Co., Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Batir, March 1975.

Techniques et Architecture, January/February 1977.

Journal of the American Institute of Architecture, June 1977.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

ALandscape Design: Works of Dan Kiley, Process: Architecture Number 33, October 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Temko, Allan, ADirectors' and Critics' Favorite Museums, Museum News, May/ June 1988.

AThe Oakland Museum, A Gift Of Architecture, Editor: Gene Tanke, Contributors: Daniel Urban Kiley, Warren Radford, Kevin Roche, Geraldine Knight Scott, Allan Temko, The Oakland Museum Association, 1989.

Williams, Diana M. AOakland Museum As Famous As Art, The Oakland Tribune, March 9, 1994.

6106 IBM Pavilion, New York World's Fair

Chapman, Ralph. AAfraid of Fierce Computer? Fair to Show it Can't Bite You, *New York Herald Tribune*, April 19, 1963.

AI.B.M. At The World's Fair Architectural Forum, June 1963.

Domus, September 1963.

Mayer, Martin, AHo Hum, Come to the Fair, Esquire, October 1963.

AMoses Builds a Fair, Architectural Forum, January 1964.

AArchitecture at the World's Fair, Architectural Record, July 1964.

Interiors, October 1964.

Architectural Record, November 1964.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA. Tokyo Co., Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

### 6202 Richard C. Lee High School, New Haven, Connecticut

Architectural Forum, April 1963.

AKevin Go Bragh, P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

AFocus, New Haven Schoolhouses, Architectural Forum, May 1966.

Haskell, Douglas, ATen Buildings That Climax an Era Fortune, December 1966.

Progressive Architecture, November 1967.

Baumeister, February 1968.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Morris, A.E.J. Anucleus of urban renewal O.A.P., October 1968.

Architektur Und Wohnform, October 1969

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, apanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6206 Lawrence Hall of Science Competition

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

### 6211 Neiman-Marcus, Dallas, Texas

AEleanor Le Maire Creates A Euphoric Atmosphere for Shopping, *Interiors*, December 1965.

AShopping Centers and Stores, Architectural Record April 1966.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

### 6214 Rochester Institute of Technology, Rochester, New York

AP/A Observer, Kevin Go Bragh, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

ANew R.I.T. Campus Comes To Life, *Progressive Architecture*, October 1968.

Space Design, March 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

AThe Campus, Architectures Showplace, Time, September 21, 1970.

ARochester Institute of Technology, New England Architect, February 1971.

Barr, Vilma. ATeam Approach for a Unified Result, *Journal of the American Institute of Architects*, April 1, 1972.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

ALandscape Design: Works of Dan Kiley, Process: Architecture Number 33, October 1982

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 6309 Air Force Museum, Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, Ohio

Huxtable, Ada Louise. >Two Designs, Take Offs for the Air Age, *The New York Times*, November 22, 1964.

AArchitecture, Airborne Museum. Time, November 27, 1964.

McQuade, Walter. AStructure and Design, A Soaring Air Museum and an Earthbound One, Fortune, December 1964.

Progressive Architecture, December 1964.

The Architectural Review, May 1965.

AKevin Go Bragh. P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, September 1965.

Kelly, Scott. AA Museum Breaks The Barn Barrier. Industrial Design, October 1965.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, January 1966.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 6311 Cummins Engine Company Components Plant, Darlington, England

Architectural Forum, October 1966.

AEngineering Factory, Darlington; Co. Durham, The Architectural Review, July 1967.

ACummins Engine Co. Offices and Factory, Darlington, Architectural Design, 8/67.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Design, October, 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture*, January 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

\*The Architectural Review, April 1973.

AMedici of the Midwest The Architectural Forum, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

### 6312 The Ford Foundation Headquarters, New York, New York

See also the Ford Foundation Website at http://www.fordfound.org.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. "Bold Plan for Building Unveiled." The New York Times, September 29, 1964.

McQuade, Walter. "Structure & Design—The Ford Foundation's Mid-Manhattan Greenhouse." *Fortune*, October 1964.

Architectural & Engineering News, November 1964.

"New York Headquarters Enclosing a Garden." Architectural Record, November 1964.

Burns, James Jr., "A Great Space Taking Shape in New York." *P/A Observer*, *Progressive Architecture* November 1964.

AKevin Go Bragh, P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, September 1965.

Fortune, October 1965.

New York Times, September 26, 1967.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, AThe Ford Foundation Flies High *New York Times*, October 26, 1967, Section II: 23, 25, reprinted in Huxtable, *Will They Ever Finish Bruckner Boulevard?* (New York: Macmillin, 1970, 90-91) from a report prepared by Anthony W. Robins, Director of Special Projects, Landmarks Preservation Commission.

"Ford's in Its Heaven." Newsweek, November 27, 1967.

\*Washington Post, December 10, 1967.

New Yorker, December 30, 1967.

Time, January 5, 1968.

Barnett, Jonathan, AInnovation and Symbolism on 42nd Street Architectural Record, February 1968.

Progressive Architecture, February 1968.

Architectural Review February 1968.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, February 1968.

Interior Design, February 1968.

Interiors, March, 1968.

Life, March 29, 1968.

Country Life, April 11, 1968

Fortune, April 1968.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Baumeister, May 1968.

Architectural Forum, May 1968.

Domus, May 1968.

Space Design, May 1968.

Baden & Wohnen, June 1968.

Deutsche Bauzeitung, June 1968.

Architectural Design, July 1968.

Architecttura, Cronache e storia, September 1968.

Arkitekten n.13, September 1968.

Official Architecture & Planning, January 1969.

Life, December 29, 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. AAmerica's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January 1970.

The Japan Architect, January 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Hara, Hiroshi. AKevin Roche and John Dinkeloo, The Ford Foundation and The Oakland Museum *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 4*, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1971.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, Horizon, Summer 1971.

\*Dardi, C. Il gioco sapiente, Padova, 1971.

\*Global Architecture, 1971 .

Bouw, July 1971.

Neilson, Waldemar A., *The Big Foundations*, New York: Columbia University Press, 1972, Chapter 5, AComing of Age in the Ford Foundation *from A report prepared by Anthony W. Robins, Director of Special Projects, Landmarks Preservation Commission*.

# **Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates Publications List**

Glaeser Ludwig, AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a genesis of form for Roche - Dinkeloo's recent work, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

\*Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Techniques & Architecture, January/February 1977.

Hozumi, Nobuo. AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, The Ford Foundation Headquarters, New York, NY, 1963-68" *Global Architecture, GA DETAIL* 4, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co. Ltd., Drawings: Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, 1977.

Goldberger, Paul, *The City Observed: New York, A Guide to the Architecture of Manhattan*, New York Praeger 1979.

Magat, Richard, *The Ford Foundation at Work*, New York: Columbia University Press, 1979 from a report prepared by Anthony W. Robins, Director of Special Projects, Landmarks Preservation Commission.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

ALandscape Design: Works of Dan Kiley, Process: Architecture Number 33, October 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6313 Women's Resident Colleges, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

\*Scully, Vincent and G. Braziller. *Modern Architecture*, New York, 1961.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 6401 Fine Arts Center, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, Massachusetts

"Kevin Go Bragh." P/A Observer, Progressive Architecture, May 1965.

Dal Co, Francesco Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, September 1965.

"Distinguished Architecture for a State University." Architectural Record, May 1966.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

Architectural Review, April 1973.

"Sacred Groves CThree University Fine Art Centers." *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

Marlin, William. "Two Splendid Fine Art Centers by Roche Dinkeloo and Associates." *Architectural Record*, May 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co. Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Wright, Patricia. "A Complex Edifice." ContactCThe University of Massachusetts, Winter 1987.

# 6406 National Center for Higher Education (formerly The American Institute of Higher Education) Washington, D.C.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, March/April 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

### 6501 United States Post Office, Columbus, Indiana

ABeautifying Columbus Progressive Architecture, February 1966.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

APost Office as Pacemaker Architectural Forum, December 1970.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by the Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6502 Knights of Columbus, New Haven, Connecticut

ACylinders in New Haven, Architectural Forum, September 1965.

ABuildings in the News / Tallest building in New Haven, Architectural Record, September 1965.

Architectural & Engineering News Record, October 1965.

AStructure and Design, Insured Beauty in New Haven, *New Haven Register, Sunday Pictorial*, November 1965.

Fortune, November 1965.

Architectural Review, January 1966.

AWeathering Steels Become Loadbearing, *Progressive Architecture*, September 1967.

Mauer, Neil. AAnother Architectural First for New Haven, New Haven Register, Sunday Pictorial February 18, 1968.

Gonzales, Ernest. AArchitecture and Planning, Man is Measure of all Structures, *The New Haven Register*, Sunday, April 28, 1968.

Architectural Record, May 1968.

AFocus, Tower of Towers, The Architectural Forum, May 1968.

Baden and Wohnen, August 1968.

Architectural Review, October 1968.

ATower for Knights, The Architectural Forum, November 1969.

The Japan Architect, January 1970.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

Jensen, Robert. AA Landmark Tower on New Haven's Skyline, Architectural Record, August 1970

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

AKnights of the Round Towers, Progressive Architecture, September 1970.

Space Design, January 1971.

Architecttura. Cronache e storia, March 1971.

Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, August 1971.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

AKnights of Columbus Building, New Haven (Connecticut, USA), aeier-stahl-steel, October 1972.

Architectural Review, April 1973.

La Technique des Travaux, May/June 1973.

Jordy, William. AVeterans Memorial Coliseum, New Haven, Connecticut, *The Architectural Review*, Volume CLIII No.914, April 1973.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

ARush Hour at Rink Side The Architectural Forum, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6508 Power Center for the Performing Arts, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan

Architectural Forum, September 1966.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

Reynolds, Roy. "Building of U-M Theatre Entertaining." The Ann Arbor News, July 12, 1970.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Hakken, Jane. "The Power Center Is...." Michigan Society of Architects Monthly Bulletin, November 1971.

Architectural Record, November 1971.

King, Edward. "Michigan Building Is Good Example of Hamden Architects' Basic Concepts." *New Haven Register*, January 16, 1972.

"Sacred Groves CThree University Fine Art Centers." *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co. Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

### 6509 New Haven Veterans Memorial Coliseum

Dal Co, FrancescoFortune, September 1, 1967.

Dal Co, Francesco Architectural Record, May 1968,

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

AGreat Garage at the Top, Architectural Forum, October 1970.

AConvention Center acknowledges parking is part of the overhead, *ENR Engineering News Record*, June 10 1971.

The Architectural Review, April 1973.

Architectural Record, May 1973.

Architeturra. Cronache e storia, May 1973.

ANew Haven Arena Domus, February 1974.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

ARush Hour at Rink Side The Architectural Forum, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

AUrban Design, The Coliseum That Could Be, New Haven Independent, October 13 1988.

AComplete Original Plan for Coliseum New Haven Register, November 13, 1988.

AArena Garage Gets Decked,' ENR Engineering News Record, June 1990.

## 6510 United States Post Office, Columbus, Indiana

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Architectural Forum, December 1970.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 6513 Creative Arts Center, Wesleyan University, Middletown, Connecticut

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Re Pass, James. "Wesleyan Arts Center: A Little of Everything." *The Middletown Press*, September 4, 1969.

\*Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Gonzales, J. Ernest. "Wesleyan Complex Sparkles." The New Haven Register, August 26, 1973.

Goldberger, Paul. "Wesleyan Art Center: A Refreshing Design." *The New York Times*, December 29, 1973.

Cohn, D'Vera. "Wesleyan Art Center: "It Really Works." *The Middletown Press*, October 21, 1974.

ASacred Groves, Three University Fine Arts Centers, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

AThe Center for the Arts at Wesleyan, Architectural Record, May 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

"Wesleyan U. Buildings Classic Examples of Stone Use." *The Official Journal of the International Union of Bricklayers and Allied Craftsmen*, November 1983.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

"The Uses of Stone." *P/A Technics, Progressive Architecture*, October 1987.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 6601 Aetna Life and Casualty Computer Headquarters, Hartford, Connecticut

Mason, James. A7-Story Addition at Aetna, The Hartford Times, November 6, 1967.

AAetna Fortress, P/A News Report, Progressive Architecture, December 1967.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Marlin, William. AThe Scale of Things, *Global Architecture, GA Document 29*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, 1974.

ATown and Country The Architectural Forum, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

\*L'Industria Delle Costruzioni, November/December 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6603 Aquarium and National Fisheries Center, Washington, D.C.

AAquarium Here to Feature Everglades in Big Glass Bowl, *The Sunday Star*, Washington, D.C., February 12, 1967.

Von Eckhardt, Wolf. ANew Aquarium Plan Rejects Traditional Monument Look, *The Washington Post*, February 12 1967.

\*Architectural & Engineering News Record, March 1967.

\*Domus May 1968.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

AAquarium, Architectural Design, February 1969.

\*Progressive Architecture, April 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

Glaeser Ludwig, AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a genesis of form for Roche - Dinkeloo's recent work, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

\* *Time*, August 11 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA. Tokyo Co., Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs,

RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 6604 Institute for the Study of Human Reproduction, Columbia University, New York, New York

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

ARecent Works of Kevin Roche, Kenchiku Bunka No. 287, September 1970.

\*Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 6606 Irwin Union Bank and Trust Company, Columbus, Indiana

AMedici of the Midwest *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

Stephens, Suzanne. ADesigning in steel and glass, Say about steel, game with glass, *Progressive Architecture*, September 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

A3 Architetture in U.S.A., Domus, February 1976.

Techniques & Architecture, January/February 1977.

ALandscape Design: Works of Dan Kiley, Process: Architecture Number 33, October 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 6701 Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton University

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

## 6703 College Life Insurance Headquarters of America, Indianapolis, Indiana

Whitehouse, Franklin. AOffices Will Rise on Indiana Farmland, New York Times, Sunday, April 7, 1968.

SD Space Design, August 1968.

Wagner Jr., Walter F. "Fresh Forms and New Directions from a Special Kind of Problem Solving." *Architectural Record*, May 1968.

ARecent Works by Kevin Roche, Kenchiku-Bunka, September 1970.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. A America's New Architectural Wave, The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, Horizon, Summer 1971.

AWhen an Office is More Than an Office, Indianapolis Magazine, October 1971.

*GA 29 Global Architecture* AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, Aeta Life Insurance Company Building, Hartford, Connecticut, 1966 College Life Insurance Company Headquarters Indianapolis, Indiana, 1967, edited and photographed by Yukio Futagawa, text by William Marlin AThe Scale of Things published by A.D. A. Edita Tokyo Co. Ltd. 3.12.14 Sendagaya, Shibuya-ku, Tokyo, Japan, 1974.

Stephens, Suzanne. AThe Colossus of Roche Architectural Forum, Volume 140, No. 2, March 1974.

^Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Stucchi, Silvano. AKevin Roche: Architecttura Per >Computer', L'Industria Delle Costruzioni, November/ December 1974.

Laisney, François, AA Clear Place for a Typology of Skyscrapers, *L'Architecture D'Aujourd'hui*, Marc /April 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA:Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Worthington, John AAJ Handbook, Case Study 5 Office Building, Preview of Projects *The Architect's Journal*, April 16 1975.

*Domus*, A3 Architetture in USA by Kevin Roche and John Dinkeloo architecture : volumes vitres, 555 Febbraio 1976.

ACollege Life Insurance Company : sede centrale di Indianapolis *L'Industria Italiana del Cemento* 9 Anno XLVI- Settembre 1976.

Jensen, Robert. ACorporate Slick, Horizon, November 1977.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

Deilmann, Harald and Thomas. Buildings for Banking and Insurance, Karl Kramer Verlag Stutgart, 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 6704 The Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York, New York

### **Master Plan**

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AMetropolitan Museum to Expand in Park and Revamp Collections *New York Times*, September 29, 1967.

Dudar, Walter. AMetropolitan Expansion / Roche Dinkeloo Firm Awarded Museum Job *New Haven Register*, September 29, 1967.

AArchitect picked to Aid Museum New York Times, October 13, 1967.

Interiors, November 1967.

New York Times, October 22, 1968.

Lawrence, Morton B. AMuseum to Spruce Up Facade for Centennial Park East, November 7, 1968.

AUrban Facade to Help Complete The Metropolitan, *Progressive Architecture*, *P/A News Report*, December 1968.

ACentennial Facelift, Architectural Forum, Preview, December 1968.

Glueck, Grace. The Total Involvement of Thomas Hoving, New York Times Magazine, December 8, 1968.

Philips, Mc Candlish. AMet Museum Cleaning House for Centenary New York Times, January 29, 1969.

AThe Metropolitan in New York Celebrates its First Hundred, Architectural Record, November 1969.

Weinraub, Bernard. AMuseum's Facelift Delights its Chiefs, New York Times, November 19, 1969.

AMetropolitan Doghouse Yields to Restorations. New York Times, July 12 1969.

Webster, Bayard. AHoving Looks Outside the Museum September 21, 1969.

AThe Museum's Century, New York Times, September 29, 1969.

Canaday, John. AHappy Birthday C Are You Relevant? New York Times, October 12, 196-.

Glueck, Grace. >Metropolitan Museum Opens Big Centennial Show. New York Times, October 17, 1969.

AThe Metropolitan Museum Celebrates Its' First Hundred Years. Architectural Record, November 1969.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AMetropolitan Museum Plans Centennial Expansion *New York Times*, April 13, 1970.

Glueck, Grace. APhone call by Hoving in 1967 Led to the Museum's Party Daily News, April 14 1970.

Phillips, McCandlish. AArt Museum Huge Today, Began Small.

Glueck, Grace. >For Museum Birthday, Good Cheer and Cake New York Times, April 14, 1970.

Sheppard, Eugenia. AHappy Birthday Dear Museum. New Haven Register, April 19, 1970.

Douglas, Gordon. AMuseum Threat to Park April 21, 1970. Editorial about Expansion probably *New York Times*.

AArt / Growing Pains, Time, April 27, 1970.

ALife and Leisure / In the Grand Manner Newsweek, April 27, 1970.

Glueck, Grace. A500 in Art Strike Sit on Steps of Metropolitan New York Times, May 23, 1970.

Glueck, Grace. ACommunity Hearing Scheduled On Museum's Expansion Plans New York Times, May 26 1970.

Martin, Judith. AThe Metropolitan's costumed Centennial. Washington Post.

"The Met and its Master Plan." *Progressive Architecture, News Report*, June 1970.

"A Museum Turns One Hundred." The Architectural Forum, June 1970.

AThe Park: Going, Going... Editorilal about Expansion, no paper probably New York Times, June 1, 1970.

Glueck, Grace. AArt Group Disrupts Museum Parley New York Times, June 2, 1970.

Phillips, McCandlish. AMuseum's Big Plans Spark Big Debate New York Times, June 5 1970.

Oliver, Richard. AEx Park Rooter, Now He's Uprooter no paper no date.

O'Shea, James P. AUse for Custom House Editorial about Expansion, Decentralization, No paper probably *New York Times*, June 12, 1970.

Cornfield, Gabriella Befani. AMuseum Plan Opposed Editorial about Expansion, no paper, probably *New York Times*, July 1, 1970.

Gent, George. AMetropolitan's Expansion Into the Park Assailed New York Times, August 12, 1970.

Pattison, Ellen J. AHousing City's Art Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, August 12, 1970.

Narvaez, Alfonso A. AGarelik Urges Hearing on Metropolitan's Plans New York Times, August 26, 1970.

Knox, Sanka. AAt Metropolitan, New Alfresco Refuge New York Times, August 28, 1970.

Bayley, John Barrington. AMuseum Expansion Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, August 31, 1970.

AMet Museum's Move in Park Face Review New York Times, September 4, 1970.

Gilder, Jane. ANew Threat to Park New York Times, September 7, 1970.

Miller, Eleanor H. AMuseum Plan Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, September 9, 1970.

AMuseum Expansion New York Times, September 12, 1970.

Buechner, Thomas S. AMuseum Plan Backed Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, September 15, 1970.

Glueck, Grace. AMuseum Will Bar New Expansions Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, September 16, 1970.

Heller, Ben. ATempest Over Museum Plans September 21, 1970.

Janson, H. W. ADispersed Museum Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, September 22, 1970.

Burden, Carter. AMetropolitan Museum Plan Opposed Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, September 25, 1970.

Art Forum, October 1970.

Dillon, Douglas. ACost of Museum Plan Clarified Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, October 1, 1970.

Campbell, Paschal. AEncroaching on Central Park Opposed. Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York Times*, October 14, 1970.

Sichel, Richard B. AMet's Stored Treasures New York Times, December 7, 1970.

Glueck Grace. AMuseum Centennial Leaving an Impact.' New York Times, December 30, 1970.

Walker, Bryce. AThe Lively Arts/ Escalation at the Metropolitan and How I tried to Stop It

Kahn, Ely Jacques. AArt for the Ages New York Times, January 1, 1971.

Glueck, Grace. ALandmarks Unit Opposed Museum New York Times, January 21, 1971.

Hoving, Thomas P. F. (Director of Metropolitan) AEditorial Reply New York News, January 29, 1971.

ATwo Sue Heckscher on Pavilion in Park, New York Times, January 30, 1971

Burden Carter ATakes Exception Editorial about Expansion, no paper probably *New York News*, January 31, 1971.

Gill, Brendan (President) and Barwick, Kent (Director) The Municipal Art Society, AMuseum Policy Editorial about Expansion, no paper, probably *New York Times*, February 1, 1971.

Glueck, Grace. AMuseum Puts Off Removal of Stair New York Times, February 20, 1971.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

Hoving, Thomas. ASpending Museum Funds, Editorial about Expansion, no paper, probably *New York Times*, September 1, 1971.

AThe Metropolitan Museum: For Whom & What Purpose, 3 Editorials, no paper probably *New York Times,* January 23, 1973. Bator, Paul M. January 16, 1973. Devree, Charlotte. January 15, 1973. Nebel, Cecile. January 17, 1973.

AMuseum Expansion in Park Approved, New York Times, July 2, 1973.

ANew York City Okays Landmark Interiors, Preservation News, February 1974.

Goldberger, Paul, AA Museum Well Met The Architectural Forum, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

Glueck, Grace. ADrills Sing in Park as Museum Flexes Wings, New York Times, March 28, 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, January/February 1975.

AMuseum Spreads Its Wings To Get Needed Space, ENR Engineering News Record, July 24, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco Time, April 4, 1980.

Goldberger, Paul AMuseum and Park Mark Century of Land Rivalry New York Times, April 26, 1980.

Dal Co, FrancescoPreservation News, July 1980.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amende,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Dal Co, Francesco Scaring, H. New American Art Museum, New York 1982.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Colussy, Deborah. AShopping and Eating at the Met, Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Dunlap, David. AMetropolitan Plans Rooftop of Sculpture Above Central Park, *New York Times*, October 24, 1984.

Mellow, James R. AThe Fine Art of Directing the Met Museum, *Magazine Section, New York Times*, (no date 1985?).

Cox, Meg. AAt the Metropolitan Museum Artwork is to be Seen, Bought - and Manufactured, *Wall Street Journal*, July 10, 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Brandt, Anthony, AArt for the Millions - and Millions for the Museums - Courtesy of J. Carter Brown and Phillipe de Montebello, The Contenders, *Connoisseur*, October, 1985.

McGill, Douglas. ANew Museum Officials ath the Met and Modern, New York Times, November 14, 1985.

Russel, John. ANew Head of European Art at Met, New York Times, July 31, 1986.

Hawkins, Ashton. ACollecting Collections at the Metropolitan, Architectural Digest, 1986

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Glueck, Grace, ASulzberger is Elected Chairman of the Met, no paper probably *New york Times*, May 13, 1987.

Goldberger, Paul. ACavorting on the Great Urban Staircases, New York Times, August 7, 1987.

Posner, Ellen. AArchitecture, The Museum as Bazaar, Atlantic, 1988.

Danto, Ginger. AManhatten Museums Undergo Expansion; Skeptics Ask Why, *New York Observer*, August 29, 1988.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

Hall, Stephen S. AStanding on these corners, Watching all the folks go by, Smithsonian, February 1989.

Gray, Christopher. AA Diminished Garden Courtyard for an Old Facade, New York Times, March 19, 1989.

Horsley, Carter B. ANo Banner Season for Flag Fliers, New York Post, April 6, 1989.

Thomas, Michael M. AThat Disease at the Met: How it Happened, New York Observer, no date.

King, Nicholas. AThe Old Met, Editorial New York Times, May 21, 1989.

Cembalest, Robin. AThe Persistence of Philippe de Montebello, Art News, December 1993.

Bonetti, David. AFrom Temple to Disco: The Museum Redifining Itself, *Arts & Ideas, San Francisco Examiner*, January 2, 1994.

De Montebello, Philippe, Director,. AThe Met And the New Millennium, A Chronicle of the Past and a Blueprint for the Future, *The Metropolitan Museum of Art Bulletin*, Summer 1994.

Heckscher, Morrison H. AThe Metropolitan Museum fo Art, An Architectural History, The Metropolitan Museum of Art, 1995.

Boros, Phyllis A. AMMA, A day trip here leaves you yearning for more, *Preview, Section E, Connecticut Post*, April 7, 1995.

De Montebello, Philippe, Director. AThe Met and the New Milennium, *Special Advetising Section, Business Week*, April 10, 1995

Russell, John. AMagnificent Possessions, Herrera, Philip, AThe Powers That Be, Brandt, Anthony. ABackstage at the Met, AThe Met at 125, Moving Forward, *Town and Country*, May 1995.

Vogel, Carol, Museum of Quality

Exhibition: The Architecture of the Metropolitan Museum of Art 1870-1995, (through January 7, 1996)

Calendar, The Metropolitan Museum of Art, July, August 1995.

Vogel, Carol. AFor Korean Art, New York Times, October 27, 1995.

Marchetto, Peter, A. ALMB Offers Expertise For Museum Projects, ACrow Forms Associations with Museum Consultant, *New York Construction News*, January 29, 1996.

The Fund for the Met, publication of the Metropolitan Museum of Art, 1997.

Vogel, Carol. ADe Montebello Gets Broader Post to Run Met when Luers Retires, Blumenthal, Ralph.

AVoice of a Museum, Perhaps of Art, The Arts, New York Times, January 15, 1998.

Vogel, Carol. AThe Met Museum Names 2 Leaders, The Arts, New York Times, November 11, 1998.

Semes, Steven. AParadigm Shifts The New Classicism and Historic Preservation, *Traditional Building*, January-February, 1999.

Vogel, Carol. AMet Expands Fund-Raising for Art and Renovations, *The Arts, New York Times*, January 10, 2000.

Bohlem, Celestine. AA Museum's Tales from the Crypt, The Met's New Galleries,

Gray, Christopher. AOn Met Museum's Facade, The Sculptures That Aren't, New York Times, July 8, 2001.

Stamler, Bernard. ANew York's Showcases are Facing Shortfalls, *Museums, New York Times*, April 24, 2002.

Frieze, Charlotte, M. AHis Last Bouquet, *House and Garden*, June 2003.

Kinetz, Erika. AIn Plan for Met Expansion, Battle Line is Fifth Avenue, *Metro, New York times*, November 16, 2003.

Gray, Christopher. AThe Many Faces of the Grand Monument, New York Times, February 13, 2005.

### 6704x01 MMA / Robert Lehman Wing, 1974

Phillips, McCandlish. ARobert Lehman, Financier, Dead, New York Times, August 10, 1969.

ALehman's Collection of Art Bequested Largely to Family, New York Times, August 12, 1969.

Genauer, Emily. AOn the Arts: Why Lehman House Should be a Museum, *New Haven Register* August 24, 1969.

Glueck, Grace. ALehman Art Collection is Given to the Metropolitan, *New York Times*, September 26, 1969.

Glueck, Grace. ALehman Objects to Art Bequest, New York Times, March 7, 1970.

"A Museum Turns One Hundred." The Architectural Forum, June 1970.

ATwo Sue Heckscher on Pavilion in Park, New York Times, January 30, 1971.

Hoving, Thomas. AThe Lehman Legacy, Editorial *Life*, January 30, 1971. Include George P. Beech & Mrs. David Schwartz.

Kahn, Ely Jacques. ATo Save the Villard House, Editorial New York Times, March 5, 1971.

Phillips, McCandlish. ALandscaping Plan Filed by Museum, New York Times, March 10, 1971.

ADecision Approves Museum Pavilion, New York Times, March 18, 1971.

Glueck, Grace. ALehman Pavilion Will Cost \$8 Million, New York Times, May 11, 1971.

AClearing of Trees Continues, New York Times, May 29, 1971.

Graff, M. M. ACentral Park Trees, Editorial no paper probably New York Times, August 17,1971.

Hoving, Thomas. AHow the Museum Moved Trees, Editorial no paper probably *New York Times*, August 26, 1971.

Hoving, Thomas. AExpansion on Museum Land, Editorial no paper probably *New York Times*, September 30, 1971.

Illson, Murray. ALehman Pavilion Backed by Court, New York Times, November 19, 1971.

Glueck Grace. ADrills Sing in Park as Museum Flexes Wings, New York Times, March 28, 1974.

Stephans, Suzanne. ADesigning in Steel and Glass, Savvy about Steel, Game with Glass. *Progressive Architecture*, September 1974.

AL'extension du Met L'architecture D'aujourd'hui, volume 177. January/February 1975.

Glueck, Grace. AQuiet Debut Set for Met's Lehman Wing, New York Times, April 25, 1975.

Levathes, Kiki. ALehman Art: at Long Last, Collection Will Be Seen, Sunday Times, May 11, 1975.

Glueck, Grace. ALehman Collection At Met Opens For Private Viewing, New York Times, May 13, 1975.

ANew Lehman Wing's Architecture and Art: 2 Appraisals.

Goldberger, Paul. AGrand Design Puts Focus on Court,

Kramer, Hilton. AManner of Displaying Work Raises Vital Questions New York Times, May 14, 1975.

Genauer, Emily. AOn The Arts, New Wing Ready At Met, A New Haven Register, May 18, 1975.

Review of the novel <u>The Straw Man</u> by Barbara Goldsmith Genauer, Emily. ABehind Scenes of Art World, New Haven Register, May 18,1975.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AArchitecture View, Wrong But Impeccable The New Lehman WingCDoes The Met Need It? *New York Times*, Section 2, May 25, 1975.

Russell, John. AArt View, Misconceived Affair, New York Times, Section 2, May 25, 1975.

Kramer Hilton, AThe Lehman Museum Within A Museum New York Times, Magazine Section, May 25, 1975.

Hughes, Robert. ATreasure and Trespasses, *Time* May 26, 1975.

Davis, Douglas. A\$100 Million Speaks For Itself Newsweek, May 26, 1975.

Seiberling, Dorothy. AAnd, Behold, It Is Very Good, New York, May 26, 1975.

A\$100 Million Legacy, Daily News, May 28, 1975.

ACollection, The New Yorker, June 9, 1975.

ARoche, Dinkeloo Museum Wing Opens, News Report, Progressive Architecture, July 1975.

ATechnical Article: >HVAC for Restorations' Interiors, July 1975.

AA Museum Spreads Its Wings To Get Needed Space, ENR Engineering News Record, July 24 1975.

AMuseums and Libraries The New Yorker, August 4, 1975.

Hess, Thomas B. AThe Lehman A Lemon, New York, August 11, 1975.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AWrong But Impeccable, Roche, Dinkeloo Museum Wing Opens, *Progressive Architecture*, August 1975.

A3 Architetture In USA By Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo Architecture: Volumes Vitre, *Domus*, February 1976.

AMetropolitan Museum New York, Robert LehmanCPavillon, Baumeister, April 1976.

ANew Products, New Uses and Constructional Acheivements, acier-stahl-steel June 1976.

Techniques & Architecture, January/February 1977.

ALehman Wing, Metropolitan Museum, New York, N.Y., USA. Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo & Associates, *Space Design*, March 1977.

AWorld / Roche Diamond, The Architectural Review, April 1977.

AUnited Nations Plaza Hotel E Lehman Museum, New York. L'Industria delle Costruzione, September 1977.

ALehman-Pavillon, New York/USA, aw-achitektur + wettbewerbe 101/198.

AA Case History of Additions and Restorations, The Robert Lehman Collection, *Indiana Limestone Institute of America, Inc.*, April 1978.

Metropolitan Museum, Robert Lehman--Pavillon, Baumeister, December 1978.

Glueck, Grace. ANew Look for an Enclave of Art, New York Times (no date)

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amende,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Gardiner, Stephan. ABurst of Light, *The Observer*, London, England, June 6. 1982.

AThe Architect Must be Involved, Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

New York Times, Magazine Section, January 24, 1982.

New York Times, February 3, 1982.

Smithsonian, February 1982.

Time, February 8, 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest MuseumcThe Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Mandelstam, Emily F. A40-Seat Restaurant on the Lehman Wing Planned at the Met. *New York Observer*, September 25, 1989.

Rappaport, Nina. ABuilding for Art's Sake, Oculus New York Chapter Volume 60 #3, November 19, 1997.

### 6704x03 MMA / Temple of Dendur in the Sackler Wing, 1976

ADendur-in-New York, New York Times, November 23, 1967. Editorial

Makla, Robert M. AAgainst Museum Expansion Into Park, *New York Times*, November 23, 1967. *Editorial* Glueck, Grace. The Total Involvement of Thomas Hoving, *New York Times Magazine*, December 8, 1968.

"A Museum Turns One Hundred." The Architectural Forum, June 1970.

AMuseum Expansion in Park Approved, New York Times, July 2 1973.

Glueck Grace. ADrills Sing in Park as Museum Flexes Wings, New York Times, March 28, 1974.

Alfred, Cyril. AThe Temple of Dendur The Metropolitan Museum Art Bulletin, Summer 1978.

AEgyptian Season Ready At The Met, New Haven Register, September 17, 1978.

Conroy, Sarah Booth. AWas The Temple of Dendur Doomed? Not by a Dam Site, *Washington Post*, September 18, 1978.

Winship, Frederick. M. ATemple of Dendur Inaugurates Met Museum's Egyptian Season, New York *UPI*, September 24, 1978.

Slesin, Susan ALittle Egypt After King Tut, The Temple of Dendur is the Next Egyptian Event, *Esquire*, September 26 1978.

Landes, Jill. AAn Ancient Egyptian Temple Finds a Modern N. Y. Home, *New Haven Register*, September 29, 1978.

Isaacs, Arlene B. AAncient Egypt Comes To Manhattan, *The News World, Changeing World* September 17, 1978.

Kramer, Hilton ATemple, Asia Review,

Winship, Frederick M. ATemple of Dendur, September 24, 1978.

Architectural Record, October 1978.

Mendes, Elize de Sola, ATemple of Dendur (New York) Our Town Newspaper, October 1978.

Stevens, Mark. AArt, The Temple Transplant, Newsweek, October 2, 1978.

AArt, Ancient Glory in Manhatten, Time, October 2, 1978.

Ashbery, John. AArt, Gift from the Nile, New York, October 9, 1978.

ANews Reports, A Nubian Temple From The First Century B.C. Finds A 20th-Century Home At The Metropolitan Museum, *Architectural Record*, October 1978.

ALittle Temple Far From Home, Life, November 1978.

ALower Nubia to Upper Fifth, *Progressive Architecture*, November 1978.

ANews, Dendur: A Little Egypt Under Glass In New York, Interiors, November 1978.

Russell, John. AEgypt on Our Minds, Vogue, December 1978.

Burton, Andrew. ATemple Goes West, Building Design, (English Trade Paper) January 12, 1979.

Goldberger, John. ATemple of Dendur and Its Glass Box, New York Times, January 14, 1979.

ABAC Stonemasons Recreate Ancient Egypt in New York *International Union of Bricklayers and Allied Craftsmen*, February 1979.

Morton, David. ASackler Wing, Metropolitan Museum of Art New York, Tipping The Scales, *Progressive Architecture*, May 1979.

Miller, Donald. AAfterlife in New York for Egyptian Temple, Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, July 24, 1979.

ADesign, La Nuovo Sackler Wing, Al Metropolitan Museum, Domus, September 1979.

AZeitung, Sackler Wing, Baumeister, August 1980.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amende,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Gardiner, Stephen ABurst of Light *The Observer*, London, England, June 6, 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Glueck, Grace. ADr Arthur Sackler Dies at 73; Philanthropist And Art Patron *The New York Times*, May 27, 1987.

Silk, Steve. AAncient Temple Finds A Home In Manhattan, The Hartford Courant, Travel, May 1, 1988.

AThe Met As Mall Editorials/Letters, New York Times, July 30, 1992.

The Metro Section, New York Times, September 17 1993.

Collins, Glenn. ATemple of Dendur Opens Front Porch, The Arts, The New York Times, January 19, 1994.

6704x09 Egyptian Wing Phase I 6704x39 Egyptian Wing Phase II 6704x55 Egyptian Wing Phase III

Glueck, Grace. ANew Met Galleries Potray Life of Ancient Egypt, New York Times, October 1, 1976.

Wallach, Amei. AResurrecting Ancient Treasures, Newsday, October 1,1976.

ASeems Like Old Times At The Metropolitan. Daily News, October, 3 1976.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AArchitecture View, Taking the Wraps Off Egypt, *New York Times*, Section 2, October 10, 1976.

Wallach, Amei. AMetropolitan Museum Readies a Spectacle, Massive Egypt Show Looks Like Spellbinder, *The Sunday Star Ledger*. October 10, 1976.\*

Russell, John. AMuseum View, The Romance of Egyptology, *New York Times*, Section 2, October 10, 1976.

Kramer, Hilton. AMet Opens Egyptian Galleries, New York Times, October 15, 1976

Hottes, Lyn. AStored Met Treasures Saved Danbury News Times, December 17 1978.

Winship, Frederick M. ATemple of Dendur, September 24, 1978.

Miller, Donald. AAfterlife In New York For Egyptian Temple, *Pittsburgh, Pa. Post - Gazette,* July 24, 1979.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amende,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Severo, Richard. AFinally The Small Bits of Ancient Egypt Are Unpacked, New York Times, June 22, 1982.

Brenson, Michael. AThe Metropolitan Unveils Its Full Egyptian Treasures, *Arts And Leisure Section 2, New York Times.* June 19, 1983.

Russell, John. AArt: At Last, All Egypt On View At Met Museum, New York Times, June 22, 1983.

Blau Eleanor. ACurator With A Dream, Christine Lilyquist, New York Times, June 22 1983.

Spitalnik, Lou. AArt Of Egypt In New Met Setting, New Haven Register, June 26, 1983.

AEgyptologists Paradise, Progressive Architecture, July 1983.

Lilyquist, Christine. AThe Installation of the Egyptian Collection at the Metropolitan Museum of Art, *Museum (UNESCO Publication)*.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Cotter, Holland, AGlory of the Pharoahs Liberated from the Gloom with Fanfare, *New York Times*, January 30, 2000.

# 6704x10 MMA / Michael C. Rockefeller Wing for the Arts of Africa, Oceania, and the Americas, 1976

"A Museum Turns One Hundred." The Architectural Forum, June 1970.

Mellow, James R. ARocky As A Collector Magazine Section, New York Times, May 18, 1969.

Glueck Grace. ADrills Sing in Park as Museum Flexes Wings, New York Times, March 28, 1974.

Blyth, Jeffrey. ANews From America.MMA Raids Past For New Pastiche, *London Newsletter*, September 1980.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amende,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Glueck, Grace. AMet's Rockefeller Wing Set To Open, New York Times, December 3, 1981.

ANew Wing at The Metropolitan Museum Of Art, New York Times, January 16, 1982.

Kramer, Hilton. AThe High Art Of Primitivism Magazine Section, New York Times, January 24, 1982.

Glueck, Grace. AA Spectacular New Wing, Magazine Section, New York Times, January 24, 1982.

Spitalnik, Lou. AMetropolitan's New Addition Spotlights Primitive Cultures, *New Haven Register*, January 31, 1982.

Russell, John. AArt, Primitive Works From Diverse Worlds, New York Times, February 3, 1982.

Goldberger, Paul. AArchitecture, Primitives In Space, New York Times, February 3, 1982.

Hughes, Robert. AArt Primitive Splendor At The Met, Time, February 8, 1982.

Moser, Charlotte. AA Grand New Showcase in New York Pays a Tribute to Primitive Art, *Smithsonian*, February 1982.

AThe Art's Mets New Rockefeller Wing: Sleek Setting Primitive Art, *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, April 1982.

Boles, Daralice Donkervoet. AMuseum Design, New York Atrium Interiors, May 1982.

Newton, Douglas. Editorial, Journal of American Institute of Architects, June 1982.

Rosenblatt, Arthur. Editorial, Journal of American Institute of Architects, August 1982.

Gardiner, Stephen. ABurst of Light *The Observer*, London, England, June 6, 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

### 6704x15 MMA / American Wing with the Charles Engelhard Court, 1980

"A Museum Turns One Hundred." The Architectural Forum, June 1970.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, AMetropolitan to Set Up Wright Interior, New York Times, May 15, 1972.

Meier, Peg. AA Gem of a Room Finds a Museum Setting, *Minneapolis Tribune*, August 20, 1972.

Horseley, Carter B. AMuseum Wing Price at \$15 Million, New York Times, January 23, 1973.

AMuseum Expansion in Park Approved, New York Times, July 2 1973.

Glueck, Grace. ADrills Sing in Park as Museum Flexes Wings, New York Times, March 28, 1974.

AGround is Broken for the Met's Wing of American Art, no paper probably *New York Times*, July 10, 1974.

Kotker, Norman. AThe Man Behind The Met's American Arts, Antiques World, April, 1979.

Glueck Grace. AHow Fares the Met Museum In The Post Hoving Era? New York Times, April 8, 1979.

Stokes, Stephanie. AAmerican Art Takes Wing, Developments, 1979.

Goldberger, Paul. AMuseum and Park Mark Century of Land Rivalry, New York Times, April 26, 1980.

Glueck, Grace. AThe Ultimate Renovation Job: Moving at the Met, New York Times, May 15, 1980.

Kramer, Hilton. AArt: Met's New American Wing Is A Museum In Its Own Right, New York Times, May 19, 1980.

Goldberger, Paul. AArchitecture Under Limestone and Glass, New York Times, May 19, 1980.

Corry, John. AAmericana Wing at Met Dedicated, New York Times, May 20, 1980.

AA New Art Museum In The Met's Shell, New York Times, May 25 1980.

Hellman, Peter. AJohn Howat—The Curator of the Hour, New York Times, Section 2, May 25, 1980.

William, Roger M. AThe Metropolitan Museum's American Wing, from Idea to Reality *Americana*, May/June 1980.

Spitalnick, Lou. AAmerican Works in New Met Wing, New Haven Register, June 8, 1980.

Richard, Paul. AThe Met's Star Spangled American Wing, Washington Post, Section G, June 15, 1980.

Temko, Alan. AArt The Met's New American Wing, San Francisco Examiner & Chronicle, June 22, 1980

ANew American Wing Opens At Metropolitan, Architectural Record, July 1980.

Pollitzer, Eric. AMuseums Preservation News, July 1980.

Doubilet, Susan. AMetropolitan Museum of Art Opens Two Wings, *News Report, Progressive Architecture*, July 1980.

ANews, Metropolitan Readies New American Wing, Interior Design, August 1980.

AShowcase of American Art, Modern Maturity, February/March 1981.

Roud, Richard. AShowcase or Showplace? Guardian London Newspaper, March 1981.

Amery, Colin. AThe Arts, The Other Met London Financial Times, May 1981.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amended,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Gardiner, Stephen. AArchitecture, Burst of Light, *The Observer*, London, England, June 6, 1982.

Kaufman, Edgar Jr.. AWright at The Met, Skyline, January 1983.

Cochrane, Diane. AThe Room that Wright Built a 20th Century Marvel in the Met's American Wing, *Travel and Leisure*, February 1984.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Vogel, Carol. AStepping into The Met's New Parlor, New York Times, Magazine Section, May 26 1985.

Parke, Margaret. AA Serene Courtyard Reopens At The Met, New York Times, November 21, 1985.

Deitz, Paula. AAt the Met, 9,000 Objects in 40 Straight Lines, New York Times, December 11, 1988.

Kraft, Randy. AMetropolitan Art Museum Is A Feast For The Spirit, New Haven Register, March 15, 1992.

6704x40 MMA / Cloisters 6704x41 MMA / Bookstore, 1980 6704x50 MMA / André Meyer Gallery, 1980

Pace, Eric. AAndré Meyer is Dead; Financier Led Lazard, New York Times, September 11, 1979.

Glueck, Grace. AThe Met Reclaims More Than 500 19th Century Treasures, *New York Times*, Section 2, March 23, 1980.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AThe New Galleries Are Near Perfect, New York Times, Section 2, March 23, 1980.

Baker A. T., AThe Met's New Galleries, Time, April 14, 1980.

Doubilet, Susan. AMetropolitan Museum of Art Opens Two Wings, *News Report, Progressive Architecture*, July 1980.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amended." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Collins, Glen. AA Major Renovation of the Met Museum's Impressionist Halls, *New York Times*, September 16, 1991.

Kimmelman, Michael. AArt View, The Met Moves Things Around, New York Times, September 19, 1993.

Goldberger, Paul, AArchitectural View, And Everyone Gets His Own Room, *New York Times*, September 19, 1993.

Merckel, Jayne. ANeo-Neoclassicism at The Metropolitan, Architecture, February 1994.

Dobrzynsky, Judith. AA Met Gallery Will Become a Restaurant, New York Times, May 12, 1999.

# 6704x69 MMA / Far East Gallery or The Douglas Dillon Gallery

Life, August 1980.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest Museum The Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

6704x141 MMA / Prints and Drawings 6704x149 MMA / Tiepolo Gallery

AA Venetian Master Gets Room to Stretch, Metro, New York Times, September 5, 1995.

Kimmelman, Michael. AThe Tiepolos Bloom Again in Facelift at the Met, *New York Times*, September 8, 1995.

6704x152 MMA / Vaux Stairs 6704x156 MMA / High Attic 6704x157 MMA / Fountain 7705 MMA / Astor Court

The China Post, November 1978.

Robertson, Nan. AChina's Sensuous Gardens. New York Times, April 16, 1979.

Topping, Audrey. AA Chinese Garden Grows At the Met, *Magazine Section, New York Times*, (no date, 1979/80?)

Geniesse, Jane. AAt The Me, 27 Chinese Build Ming Good Will, New York Times, January 27, 1980.

Yang, Catherine Tsai. ASuzhou Transplanted, A Chinese Garden Grows At The Met, *Yale Daily News Magazine*, April 1, 1980.

AOn To Washington, New York Times, April 18, 1980.

AMing Garden for Manhattan, Life, August 1980.

Marlin, William. "The Metropolitan Museum As Amended,." *Journal of American Institute of Architects*, May 1981.

Cummig, Judith and Laurie Johnston. AMetropolitan Opens Chinese Garden with a Flourish, *New York Times*, June 12, 1981.

Murck, Alfreda and Wen Fong. AA Chinese Garden Court, The Astor Court At The Metropolitan Museum of Art, Reprinted from the Metropolitan Museum of Art Bulletin (Winter 1980-81).

Kramer, Hilton. APainting Rooms and a Garden Open at Met New York Times, June 19, 1981.

Ratcliff, Carter. "America's Greatest MuseumCThe Met." Travel & Leisure, February, 1984.

Bernstein, Richard. AA 6,000 - Year Trip into China's Past, New York Times, 1988.

## 8002 MMA / Lila Acheson Wallace Wing for 20th Century Art (Southwest Wing), 1985

Glueck, Grace. ACity Weighs \$8 Million for Met Museum Wing, New York Times, April 14, 1982.

# **Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates Publications List**

Brenson, Michael. ANewest Wing at Met Completes First Phase, New York Times, September 19, 1983.

McGill, Douglas. AMetropolitan Museum Unveils \$26 Million Wing, New York Times, March 28, 1986.

Glueck, Grace. AMetropolitan Museum Files Plans For a New \$35 Million Structure, *New York Times*, September 30, 1985.

Mellow, James R. AThe Fine Art of Directing the Met Museum, *Magazine Section, New York Times*, (no date 1985?).

Larson, Kay. AThe Met Goes Modern, New York, December 15, 1986.

Glueck, Grace. AThe Met Makes Its Move Into The 20th Century, *Arts and Leisure Section, New York Times*, January 18, 1987.

Russell, John. AArt: Unexpected Juxtapositions in the Met's New Wing,

Goldberger, Paul. AArchitecture: Bland Without, but a Marvel Within.

Glueck, Grace. ACollections Connoisseur, William Slattery Lieberman,

Hughes, Robert. AArt: Another Temple for Modernism, *Time*, February 2, 1987.

Spitalnick, Louis. AMet's New Lila Acheson Wallace Wing is a separate art experience, New Haven Register, March 1, 1987.

Dishman, Laura Stewart. AMet Set to Open Attractive New Wing Next Week, *New Haven Register*, January 29, 1987.

AMetropolitan Opens 20th Century Wing. New Haven Register, February 5, 1987.

Damsker, Matt. AThe Met Goes Modern, The Hartford Courant, Connecticut Living.

Stehli, Jean-Sebastien. AArt Contemporain, Le Metropolitan Museum Rattraple Le Siecle, *Le Point,* No. 752, 16 Fevrier 1987.

Davis, Douglas. AThe Srts, Architecture, Winging it, Does Adding on Add Up, *Newsweek*, February 23, 1997.

Allen, Jane Addams, AA Spacious New Wing filled with an Excess of Modern Untidiness. *Insight, The Washington Times*, March 2, 1987.

Hoetelhoff, Manuela. AVast New Wallace Wing Opens at Met Museum, *The Wall Street Journal*, March 17, 1984.

Dudar Helen. ANew York's Metropolitan enters the 20th Century with a Bang, Smithsonian, May 1987.

#### **Cantor Roof Garden**

Dunlap, David W. AMetropolitan Plans Rooftop of Sculpture above Central Park, *New York Times*, October 24, 1984.

ANew Roof Garden at Metropolitan Museum, New York Times, June 4, 1987.

ASculptures in the Skyline, New York Times, May 8, 1987.

Yang, Linda. AFor Met's Roof Garden, a Border of Yews, New York Times, May 8, 1987.

Cox, Meg. AAn Unusual Collector Indulges His Craving for Rodin Sculpture, *Wall Street Journal*, July 14, 1987.

## 8402 MMA / New Japanese Galleries

Glueck, Grace. AA Shaper of Met's Japanese Galleries, Arts and Entertainment, New York Times, Thursday, April 23 1987.

Brenson, Michael. AArt: Met's New Japanese Galleries, New York Times, April 24, 1987.

Wayne, Leslie. AArt Drive Blends 2 Cultures, Business Day, New York Times, May 9, 1987.

#### 8502 MMA

# **European Sculpture & Decorative Arts Wing / The Carroll and Milton Petrie European Sculpture Court**

### **Tisch Galleries**

McGill, Douglas. ATisches Give \$10 Million to Met for New Galleries, New York Times, June 4, 1987.

McGill, Douglas. ACity Giving \$ 13.5 Million for Met Wing, New York Times, June 30, 1987.

AN.Y. Gives 13.5 Million for Museum Final Wing, New Haven Register, June 30, 1987.

Glueck, Grace. A\$10 Million Is Pledged For Met Sculpture Courts, New York Times, August 7, 1987.

#### 8602 MMA / Ancient Chinese Galleries

## 8706 MMA / Morgan Wing, Arms and Armor\*

Collins, Glenn. AMet Gives New Glint to Romance of Armor, The Arts, New York Times, October 17, 1991.

Kimmelman, Michael. AKnighthood is in Flower Once Again at the Met, Weekend, New York Times, November 8, 1991.

#### 8805 MMA / Indian and Southeast Asian Galleries

#### 9001 MMA / Proposed Central Restaurant Facility

## 9004 MMA / Lehman Wing Terrace Dining

9101 MMA / Bookstore

9110 MMA / Photo Studio

9110x3 MMA / Asian Conservation

9201 MMA / Ratti Textile Storage Study Center

9202 MMA / Aitken Foundation Gallery\*

9206 MMA / Greek and Roman Courtyard

9301 MMA / Later Chinese Galleries

AMing and More, Avenue, May 1997.

Dobrzynski, Judith H. All Major Chinese Paintings Promised to the Met, New York Times, May 19, 1997.

AMet Gets 11 Chinese Mastepeices, A International Herald Tribune, May 20, 1997.

APromised Gift from the C. C. Wang Family Collection, World Journal, May 20, 1997.

AOpening of the New Chinese Galleries and Promised Gift from the C. C. Wang Collection, *Liberty Times*, May 20, 1997.

ATranscript, Promised gift from the C. C. Wang Collection, News, Chinese Television Network, May 20, 1997.

AMajor Chinese art donated to New York museum, Viêt Nam News, May 21, 1997.

Klawans, Stuart. AThe Great Walls of China, Daily News, May 22, 1997.

AGalleries for Chinese Art Renovated, Antiques & Auction News, May 23, 1997.

Cotter, Holland. AAn Exquisite Empire Expands Within the Met, New York Times, May 23, 1997.

Dobrzynski, Judith H. ALandscapes Were Never the Same, New York Times, May 25, 1997.

Shaw-Eagle, Joanna. AChinese Art Gets a Grand Home in New York, Washington Times, May 25, 1997.

Gouveia, Georgette. AMet's Expanded Chinese Art Galleries Reopen, Gannett Newspapers, May 25, 1997.

Du Bois, Peter C. AMuseum Getting Priceless Scroll, Barron's May 26, 1997.

D'Aray, David. AMet Expands Chinese Galleries, Art & Auction, June 1997.

Szabo, Julia. AGreat Walls, Fanfare, June 1, 1997.

# **Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates Publications List**

Stevens, Mark. ACultural Revolution, New York, June 2, 1997.

Sobolov, Raymond. AThe Gallery Asian Invasion of Atlantic Rim. Wall Street Journal, Leisure & Arts, June 5, 1997.

Solomon, Deborah. AOld Chinese Masterpieces, New Home, Wall Street Journal, Leisure & Arts, July 2, 1997.

Cotter, Holland. AChanging of the Guard for a Vast Empire, New York Times, August 29, 2000.

## 9110x3 MMA / Asian Conservation

#### 9313 MMA / Greek and Roman Galleries

Vogel, Carol. AMet Museum Seeks \$300 Million For an Array of New Projects, *New York Times*, October 6, 1994.

APrehistoric and Early Greek Art, publication The Metropolitan Museum of Art, 1996.

Kimmelman, Michael. AFor a Growing Museum Glittering New Galleries Can Be a Mixed Blessing, *New York Times*, June 14, 1996.

Kimmelman, Michael. AGlory Comes Home to the Classics, New York Times, April 20, 1999.

AMet Museum Carves New Space From the Air, New York Times, June 5, 1997.

Bonfant, Larissa. AThe Belfer Court at the Metropolitan Museum of Art/ The New Prehistoric to Early Greek Galleries, *Apollo*, July 5, 1997.

Rappaport, Nina. ABuilding for Art's Sake, On the Drawing Board, *Oculus*, Published by the American Institute of Architects, New York Chapter, Volume 60, Number 3, November 1997 or 1998.

Rogers, Alison. ASamaritans at the Gate, Leon Levy & Shelby White, *The American Benefactor*, Winter1998.

Tomkins, Calvin. AOut of the Attic, The Met Revives its Greek Galleries, New Yorker, April 1999?

AThe Met's Greek Galleries, Editorials / Letters, New York Times, April 21, 1999.

Vogel, Carol. AMet Adding Space to Get Works Out of Storage, New York Times, February 24, 2004.

Holzer, Harold (Contact). AMetropolitan Museum Launches >21st Century Met: Interior Construction Plan to Return Roman and Hellenistic Art to Public View in Majestic New Setting, Renovate and Reinstall Galleries for Islamic Art, 19th Century Art, Modern Art, and Modern Photography, and Rebuild Uris Center for Education, *The Metropolitan Museum of Art Press Release*, February 24, 2004.

## 9716 MMA Cafeteria

Collins, Glenn. AOne Floor Down, But a Big Step Up, New York Times, May 29, 2003.

# 68-- Orangery (I. Miller Pavilion), Columbus, Indiana

Architectural Record, May 1968.

Architectural Forum, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

#### 6902 Federal Reserve Bank of New York

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

\*ENR Engineering News Record, September 1972.

McFadden, Robert D. AA New Tower Due in Financial Area, New York Times, September 1, 1972

Moritz, Owen APlan In Bloom In Lower Lower Manhattan Daily News, May 29, 1973

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA:Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Horsley, Carter B. ABuider's Year: The Long Sleep, Real Estate, New York Times, February 15, 1976.

Tomasson, Robert E. AReserve Bank Abandons Plan To Build Tower, *The New York Times*, Saturday November 13, 1976.

Kilborn, Peter T. AFed's Nassau St. Lot Empty For 10 Years, New York Times, March 9, 1979.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

AWilliam J. LeMessuier's Super-Tall Structures, Architectural Record, February 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 6903 IBM, Computer Technology Museum, Armonk, New York

Architectural Forum, June 1968.

AComputer-Museum, Baumeister, March 1971.

Glaeser, Ludwig AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a genesis of form for Roche-Dinkeloo's recent work, *Architectural Forum.* March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 7003 Cummins Engine Sub-Assembly Plant, Walesboro, Indiana

AColumbus, Major Industrial Center, The Republic, May 28, 1971.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

AMedici of The Midwest: the special relationship between J. Irwin Miller and Roche-Dinkeloo Associates embraces the same expectations and obligations found in more commonplace client/architect situations, *Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

ANew and Old Blend in Proposed Cummins Office Plan, The Republic, April 17, 1974.

AComponent Plant for Cummins Engine Company, Architectural Record, July 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Marlin, William. AFactory Designed to be a Pleasant Place to Work, *Times-Union*, November 9, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

AWalesboro Plant to Reopen, The Republic, March 26, 1991.

Gill, Joseph B. AUnion Vow Key to Plant Reopening, Cummins Diesel Workers Union Want >the Best of the Best', *The Republic*, March 26, 1991.

Gill, Joseph B. AWalesboro Renaissance Governor Mayor Laud Site Choice, AHow the Jobs will be filled, *The Republic*, no date

Charlé, Suzanne. AWalking Encyclopedia, House Beautiful June 1998.

AEngine Plant Renovation, SSOE Dimensions, Winter 1999.

Meredith, Robyn. AA Town Aspires to Landmark Status, National Report, New York Times, January 2, 2000.

# 7005 Worcester County National Bank, Worcester, Massachusetts

Progressive Architecture, July 1969.

Architectural Record, July 1969.

Architectural Forum, July/August 1969.

ARecent Works by Kevin Roche, Kenchiku-Bunka, September 1970.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. AAmerica's New Architectural Wave: The Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on The Scene, <u>SD Space Design No. 63</u>, <u>A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture</u>, Tokyo, Japan: January 1970.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, Horizon, Summer 1971.

Knight III, Carleton, AWorcester Plaza, a Massachusetts Bank with Lots of Angles, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Architectural Record, February 1976.

Architectural Record, January 1977.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

# 7006 Richardson-Vicks, Inc. Headquarters, Wilton, Connecticut

ATown and Country The Architectural Forum, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Marlin, William. ATwo Business Buildings, Architectural Record, February 1976.

New York Times, Section 2, February 20, 1977.

AArcadian Purism, Architectural Review, February 1977.

Baumeister, April 1977.

Mc Dermott, Margaret F. A Let the Environment Enhance Your Building, *Area Development, Site and Facility Planning*, February 1978.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

#### 71-- Philadelphia Bicentennial, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

Dal Co, Francesco. Architectural Forum, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 7101 Office Complex Proposal, Royal Bank of Canada, Toronto

Glaeser Ludwig, AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a Genesis of Form for Roche Dinkeloo's Recent Work, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

Worthington, John AA. J. Handbook: Office Building, Case Study 5: Preview of Projects, *The Architects' Journal*, April 16,1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

# 7201 One Summit Square Multi use Complex, Indiana & Michigan Electric Company Headquarters and People's Bank, Fort Wayne, Indiana

Crumbo, Chuck and Virginia Bensheimer ADowntown Gets Big Lift, *The Journal Gazette*, April 19, 1974.

Graham, Gary APeoples Trust, I&M Thrill Onlookers With Structure, *The News-Sentinel*, April 19,1974.

Bensheimer, Virginia ADowntown Complex Dead If Lease Fails, *The Journal Gazette*, April 19, 1974.

Crumbo, Chuck ALand Acquisition For Complex Was A Cross-Country Effort, *The Journal Gazette*, April 19, 1974.

Crumbo, Chuck AI&M-Peoples Complex Model Marvel Itself, *The Journal Gazette*, April 20, 1974.

ANew Life for Fort Wayne, *The Journal Gazette*, April 21, 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Graham, Gary AI&M Pact Cancellation Possible, Mayor Hints, The News Sentinel, May 27, 1976.

Graham, Gary AI&M Past Interest in Facility Spotlighted, ACity Still Opposing I&M Rate Hike, *The News Sentinel*, May 28, 1976.

Editorial AAwkward Lever, The News-Sentinel, May 27, 1976.

Bensheimer, Virginia AI&M and its sins of omission, *The Journal Gazette*, June 8, 1976.

Bensheimer, Virginia ASummer Start Sought for Downtown Work, The Journal Gazette, March 25, 1977.

Antoine, Rick ASummit Square on Schedule, The News Sentinel, October 28, 1978.

ASteel was Bendin' in the Wind, *The News Sentinel*, April 6, 1979.

Rustin, Richard. AEx-Trader Pleads Guilty to Defrauding Blyth, Other Firms of Nearly \$2 Million, *Wall Street Journal*, October 5, 1979.

AWet Wash Day, News Sentinel, January 17, 1980.

AInching Upward, Journal Gazette, January 19, 1980.

AHefty Winds Down Summit Sq. Crane, The News Sentinel, July 5, 1980.

Fullam, Pete AViolent Wind, Rain Storm Leaves Citywide Damage, The News Sentinel, July 5, 1980

AWind-Ow, Journal Gazette, July 6, 1980.

Isenhour, Dick AI&M Displays Plans for Park, The News Sentinel, December 9, 1980.

ARevitalization Changes Skyline, The News Sentinel, April 21, 1981.

Little, Sharon. ABusiness, Ex-Tea Room Manager Returns to Dining Space. News Sentinel, May 8, 1981.

Sheppard Jr., Nathaniel. AFort Wayne Fights to Restore Its Once Fair Image, New York Times, June 2, 1981.

Flus, Tom. ADowntown Eyesore, Editorial, Journal Gazette, June 13, 1981.

AFort Wayne Dominated by Summit Square, The Journal Gazette, June 28, 1981.

McKenna, Lynne AOne Summit Square opens its office doors, *The Journal Gazette*, June 28, 1981.

AContinental Office Furnishing new Ft. Wayne office Tower, *Columbus Citizen-Journal*, September 1, 1981.

Little, Sharon ASummit Pleases and Summit Doesn't, AYou Mean it's Meant to Look Like That? *The News Sentinel*, October 10, 1981.

ATry Again, The News Sentinel, April 24, 1982

AOne Summit Square's Here, Despite the Furor in the City, *The News Sentinel*, June 12, 1982.

Warner, Tracy. ABuilder, Summit Square Squaring Off in Court. Journal-Gazette, June 16, 1982.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

AMan Who Helped Form Summit Bank Dead at 66, Metro, News Sentinel, March 27, 1989.

# 7203 Fiat World Headquarters, Turin, Italy

Architectural Forum, March 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

7301 Helen Bonfils Theatre Complex, Denver Center for the Performing Arts, Denver, Colorado

Architectural Record, June 1974.

Washington Post, January 1975.

Baumeister, May 1975.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Curtis, Olga. "A Dream Comes True." EmpireCMagazine of the Denver Post, December 9, 1979.

Goldberger, Paul. "A Triumph of Architecture in Denver." The New York Times, January 4, 1980.

Kroll, Jack. "Denver's Crown Jewel." Newsweek, January 14, 1980.

Temko, Allan. "Denver's Lavish, Flexible Theater Complex." San Francisco Examiner and Chronicle, January 13, 1980.

Clare, Gerald. "A New Theater in the Rockies." *Time*, January 21, 1980.

S.A.. "Exercise in Competence and Confidence." *Journal of the American Institute of Architects*, Mid-May 1980.

Gussow, Mel. "Denver Casts a Vote for Theater." The New York Times, January 27, 1980.

Okula, Susan. "Roche Works have no Common Theme." Rocky Mountain News, November 1, 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 7302 Kentucky Power Company, Ashland, Indiana

Glaeser Ludwig, AGreenhouse Architecture, Notes on a Genesis of form for Roche - Dinkeloo's Recent Work, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 140 No.2, March 1974.

\*Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates 1962-1975, editing and photographs by Yukio Futagawa, Japanese: A.D.A. EDITA.Tokyo Co.,Ltd., trilingual: Office du Livre, Fribourg, Switzerland, photographs, RETORTIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, introduction by Henry-Russell Hitchcock, preface by J. Irwin Miller, 1975.

Architectural Record, November 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 7305 General Motors Technical Center

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 7501 John Deere & Company Headquarters, Moline, Illinois

Temko, Allan. "A Corporate Versailles in The Midwest." San Francisco Chronicle, July 17, 1978.

Newman, M.W.. "Working in a 9-to-5 Dream Park." Chicago Sun-Times, July 30, 1978.

Marlin, William. "A building of nature and steel." The Christian Science Monitor, August 11, 1978.

Fortune, October 9, 1978.

Evans, Randy. "An Inside View of Deere Building: 'It's Like Working at a Picnic Table'." *Des Moines Sunday Register*, November 5, 1978.

Brenner, Elizabeth. "Deere headquarters addition 'A Winner'." Chicago Tribune, January 21, 1979.

Marlin, William. "Excellence Attracts Excellence." Architectural Record, February, 1979.

Interior Design, April 1979.

Journal of American Institute of Architects, May 1979.

Architecture & Urbanism, June 1979.

Domus, July 1979.

Nikkei Architecture, August 1979.

Baumeister, September 1979.

Space Design, July 1979

Architecture Interieure-Cree, September/October 1979.

The Architectural Review, October 1979

L'Industria delle Costruzioni, January 1980.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. Architectural Record, November 1982.

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Global Architecture, GA Document 9, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

# 7602 Moudy Visual Arts & Communications Building, Texas Christian University, Fort Worth, Texas

Eureka, Leonard. "T.C.U. Given a Major New Building." Fort Worth Star-Telegram, March 13, 1977.

Dillon, David. "Moudy Building: an Art 'Factory' that Works." Dallas Morning News, January 3, 1982.

Alter, Judy. "T.C.U.'s Moudy Building Jolts Campus Tradition, *Dallas-Fort Worth Home & Garden*, June 1982.

"A Strong New Gateway to a College Campus." Architectural Record, November 1982.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

## 7605 Union Carbide Corporation World Headquarters, Danbury, Connecticut

"Union Carbide Makes Local History." The News-Times, May 11, 1977.

Davis, Douglas. "Design for Living." Newsweek, November 6, 1978.

"Corporate Giant Moves to the Country." The New Haven Register, August 17, 1980.

Tomasson, Robert E. "Corporate Newcomers Lift Danbury Out of the Doldrums." *The New York Times, November* 9, 1980.

Union Carbide comes to Danbury - A headquarters like Galactica *Connecticut Travels*, December-January 1981.

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Fortune, December 13, 1982.

D.B. "Restructuring the Corporate Habitat." Architectural Record, October 1983.

New York Times, February 20, 1984.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Davis, Douglas. "Office of the Future." *Newsweek*, May 14, 1984. *Architecture*, February 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

AHumanization of the Workplace / Corporate Design in the Office Environment, Office Age Special Edition 02, 1991.

# 7701 Exxon Chemical Headquarters, Fairfield, Connecticut

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

#### 7704 General Foods Corporate Headquarters, Ryebrook, New York

Architectural Record, August 1979.

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Time, January 2, 1984.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer. "An Architect Who Puts 9-to-5 Workers in "Family Rooms." *Smithsonian*, August 1982.

"Aluminum Siding Takes a Big Step." ENR Engineering News Record, September 23, 1982.

Goldberger, Paul. "A Corporate Equivalent of the Classical Villa." The New York Times, July 3, 1983.

Thompson, Geoffrey. "Building a Bold Image." Gannett Westchester Newspapers, January 2, 1983.

Singer, Penny. "G.F.'s \$50 Million Palace Already a County Landmark." *Westchester Business Journal*, July 4, 1983.

Gatje, Robert F. "Building Your Dream Headquarters." *The Conference Board Magazine*. November, 1983.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview. *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. Architecture, February 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

## 7706 IBM Headquarters, Armonk, New York

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 7709 Cummins Engine Company Headquarters, Columbus, Indiana

AMedici of The Midwest, The special relationship between J. Irwin Miller and Roche-Dinkeloo Associates embraces the same expectations and obligations found in more commonplace client/architect situations, *The Architectural Forum*, Volume 149 No. 2, March 1974.

"Cummins Headquarters a Plus for Downtown." The Republic, April 5, 1978.

Knight III, Carleton. "J. Irwin Miller: Patron, Client, But Always a Business." Architecture, June 1984.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo Cummins Engine Company Corporate Office Building, Columbus Indiana & Conoco Inc. Petroleum Headquarters, *Global Architecture, GA Document 14*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

### 7803 John Deere Financial Services Headquarters

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Architectural Record, November 1982.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo, General Foods Headquarters, Texas Christian University Visual Arts Center, One Summit Square, Deere Financial Services Headquarters, & AKevin Roche Interview *Global Architecture*, *GA Document 9*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, February 1984.

#### 7903 Florida Residence

Miller, Nory AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates Private Residence Florida, 1980-83, *Global Architecture*, *GA Houses*, January 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Biagio, Marco AArredi di villa, Poesia Erazionalita, Ville Giardini, 312 Marzo 1996.

## 7904 Conoco, Inc. Petroleum Headquarters, Houston, Texas

Thompson, Tommy. "Conoco Plans Unusual Headquarters." Houston Chronicle, January 29, 1981.

Miller, Nory. "Conoco Inc. Petroleum Headquarters." *Global Architecture, GA Document 14*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1985.

Knight III, Carleton. "Serene Pavilions Traversing a Lake." Architecture, December, 1986.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Miller, Nory. ARoche Dinkeloo Cummins Engine Company Corporate Office Building, Columbus Indiana & Conoco Inc. Petroleum Headquarters, *Global Architecture, GA Document 14*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, December 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

## 7908 John Deere Educational Center, Moline, Illinois

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

# 7911 DeWitt Wallace Museum of Fine Arts, Colonial Williamsburg, Virginia

Bologna, Sando. AGallery Marks Start of an Era, The Sunday Republican, June 9, 1985.

AWilliamsburg to Open Decorative Arts Museum, Essex County Newspapers, June 10, 1985.

Reif, Rita. AFrom Williamsburgs' Attic, The New York Times, June 16, 1985.

Humelsine, Carlisle H. AThe Lila and DeWitt Wallace Legacy, *Colonial Williamsburg-The Journal of the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation*, Summer, 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Knight III, Carleton. AElegance Underground, Architecture, January, 1986.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

#### 8001 The Central Park Zoo, New York, New York

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AThe Greening of Central Park, The Washington Post, May 2, 1981.

AA 3-Zone Zoo without Bars is Proposed for Central Park, The New York Times, March 8, 1982.

Carmody, Deirdre. ACity Shows Its Design For Central Park Zoo, The New York Times, April 6, 1982.

Freiberg, Peter. ARoche's Zoo Unveiled, Skyline, June, 1982.

ARemodeling the Central Park Zoo, Oculus, November 1982.

ACity Zoo Goes Cageless, ENR Engineering News Record, January 19, 1984.

Weil, Henry AZoo's true dues cue Central Park blues, City Business, October 22 - November 2, 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

ACity Zoos Project, Central Park Zoo, New York Zoological Society, Annual Report, 1986-87.

Anderson, Susan Heller. AMaking Home Sweet for Central Park Zoo Animals, *The New York Times*, April 5, 1987.

AZoo Update, The New Yorker, April 20, 1987.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

AManhattan's Peaceable Kingdom, editorial, The New York Times, April 10, 1988.

Scheinin, Richard ATooth and Claw, The Evolutionary struggle of the Central Park Zoo, Avenue, May 1988.

Anderson, Susan Heller APenguins Prepare to Meet Their Public, The New York Times, June 17, 1988.

Wiseman, Carter. AThe New Zoo, New York, July 18, 1988.

Anderson, Susan Heller AAt Last a Joy for All Ages: Central Park Zoo Is Back, *The New York Times*, August 9, 1988.

MacCleod, Hope Alt's A Jungle Out There! \$35M zoo opens in Central Park, *New York Post*, August 9, 1988.

Hinkley, Davis AThe Animals Are Back and Public Goes Ape Over Renovated Facility, Our man purrs at Show, *The New York Daily News*, August 9, 1988.

Sutton, Larry ASeal of Approval at Zoo, The New York Daily News, August 9, 1988.

AZoo Opens Amid Fanfare, Fur, Feathers, New Haven Register, August 8, 1988.

Yang, Linda. AAt New Zoo Menagerie Of Planting, The New York Times, August 18, 1988.

Raver, Anne AHabitats Like Home t Central Park, Newsday. August 25, 1988.

APenguins are Off Limits for Tots in Strollers, editorial, The New York Times, September 6 1988.

Raver, Anne. AZoo Thrives in the Middle of New York, New Haven Register, September 11, 1988.

Goldberger, Paul. AThe New Zoo: At Home in Central Park, The New York Times, September 25, 1988.

AAnimal Kingdom Reports, New York Welcomes the New Central Park Zoo, The Central Park Zoo Needs You, Wildlife Conservation Center at Central Park Zoo, *Animal Kingdom*, November/December 1988.

Russell, James S. AZoo Story, Architectural Record, February 1989.

Yarrow, Andrew. AHow Can You Tell the People from the Monkeys in Central Park? *The New York Times*, April 9 1989.

Rossbach, Sarah. ACentral Park Zoo, Landscape Architecture, January, 1989.

Goldberger, Paul. AFashions in Brick and Mortar Make Room for Conscience, *The New York Times*, December 25, 1988.

Evertz, Mary ANew York's New Zoo: It's a Real Jungle in There, St. Petersburg Times, October 15, 1989.

Roche, Kevin ACentral Park Zoo, New York, New York, 1988, statement dated 3/25/82, *A+U Architecture* and *Urbanism*, April 1990.

AExcerpts from Dinkins Speech: 'Difficult Journey.' The New York Times, May 9, 1991.

## 8004 Deutsche Bank AG Headquarters, New York, New York

Goldberger, Paul. AModern Plans Serves on Architects, *The New York Times*, Wednesday, September 19, 1984.

"40 West 53rd Street: A Textbook of Steel's Flexibility." Metals in Construction, Winter 1985/86.

Posner, Ellen. AOff-the-Peg Skycrapers, The Wall Street Journal, Monday, December 9, 1985,

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

New York, March 11, 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

"American High-Rise Buildings." Architecture and Urbanism, a+u Extra Edition, 1988.

Wiseman, Carter. AHigh Rise, Hard Sell, Now ADesigner Skyscrapers, New York, February 11, 1995,

# 8104 High-rise Competition, Houston, Texas

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

### 8105 Block One Development, Denver, Colorado

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 8202 Main Street Project, Study for High-Rise Downtown, Houston, Texas

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 8205 General Foods North Street,

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 8302 Bouygues World Headquarters, Saint-Quentin-en-Yvelines, FRANCE

ABouygues: Une Oeuvre de Macon, Le Point Weekly Magazine, May 5-12, 1985.

"Contractor Turns Client." ENR Engineering News Record, May 30, 1985.

AActualités, Kevin Roche: Retour au Classicisme, Le Siège Social de L'Entreprise Bouygues a Saint-Quentin-en-Yvelines *TA Techniques & Architecture*.

AContractor Gets New Digs ENR Engineering News Record, July 4, 1985.

ADemain L'Entreprise, Le futur siège social de Bouygues: un outil, une philosophie, une preuve, *Les Echos, Le Quotidien de L'Economie*, Supplément du 13 seprembre au no. 14466.

AArchitecture, Un Palais Pour L'Indutrie, Connaissance des Arts, September 1985, No. 403.

ALe Nouveau Siege Social Bouygues, Minorange, Magazine Interieur Du Groupe Bouygues, December 1985 No. 36.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Suffert, George and Pigozzi, Caroline. "Bouygues- France's Master Builder." *France Magazine*, Winter 1986-1987.

Kevin Roche, *Architecture and Urbanism (A+U)* Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

AMise Sur Orbite, L'architecture d'aujourd'hui, September 1987.

Hozumi, Toshio. Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, *Architecture & Urbanism*, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, April, 1988, No.211.

Maremont, Mark. "Why Europe's New Skyline is Looking So American." Business Week, August 15, 1988.

AEntreprise et Architecture, Connaissance des Arts, Septembre 1988, No. 439.

Canty, Donald. "Roche in Versailles: Unbridled Neoclassicism." Architecture, January 1989.

AKevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, Bouygues Headpquarters, *Global Architecture, GA Document 22*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1989.

Goldberger, Paul AA Corporate Palace That Louis XIV Might Envy, The New York Times, May 14, 1989

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

A>Challenger' an Office Complex Near Paris l'indutria italiana del CEMENTO, November 1990.

AHaupsitz der Bouygues-Gruppe 1990, Werk, Bauen+Wohnen, 7/8 1993.

## 8304 J.P. Morgan & Co. Headquarters, New York, New York

APark Tower Reveals Plans for 60 Wall Street, New York Construction News, March 19, 1984.

ALandmarks Panel Backs Tower Plan, The New York Times, March 29, 1984.

The New Yorker, (page 36), May 28, 1984.

Goldberger, Paul. "Manhattan's New Skyscrapers Pay Homage to the 20's." *The New York Times*, June 17, 1984.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

ARoche Dinkeloo, 6 High-rise Projects(Deutsche Bank, J. P. Morgan, Design for Two Buildings in Denver, Dallas Competition, Highrise Study in Houston) *Global Architecture, GA Document 12*, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Oser, Alan S. AA Dissenting Voice Transforming Air Rights, *The New York Times*, June 6, 1985.

Barbanel, Josh. "Bank Planning Tower Instead of Fleeing City." The New York Times, September 10, 1985.

Baker, Tom. AMorgan to Build HQ on Wall Street, New York Post, September 10, 1985.

AThe Bank Kept from a Run, The New York Times, September 14, 1985.

Nadel, Herb. AHow High Is Your Building's IQ? The Wall Street Journal, September 23, 1985.

Rub, Timothy F. "High Style in Gotham: New York's New Skycrapers." NYB- An Arts Magazine, November 1, 1985.

Posner, Ellen. AOff-the-Peg Skyscapers The Wall Street Journal, December 9 1985.

AShift in Presidency for Morgan Bank The New York Times, September 11, 1986.

Stephens, Suzanne. ACorporate Culture/ Roche Bombs Manhattan, Inc. The Business of New York, July 1987.

Hatfield, Heather, "Inside Connections on Wall Street." Engineering New Record, July 2, 1987.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

# **Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates Publications List**

Tetlow, Karin. ASpecial Honors, Counting Assets, Interiors, April 1989.

Pastier, John. ASkyscraper Revolution Skyscraper Review Design Quarterly 140.

AMorgan Building The New York Times, September 8, 1989.

Goldberger, Paul. AArchitecture / Design / Architecture View / A Tower Competes with Wall Street's Last Golden Age. *The New York Times*, March 4, 1990.

>Reinvigorating Lower Manhattan *Oculus, An Eye on New York, Architecture,* Published by the American Institute of Architects, New York Chapter, volume 7, March 1995.

## 8305 Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Folk Art Museum, Colonial Williamsburg, Virginia

Kale, Wilford. AFolk Art Center Set for Addition, Richmond Times-Dispatch, January 19, 1985.

Kale, Wilford. AFolk Art Center Financing Approved, Richmond Times-Dispatch, April 24, 1988.

AConstruction in Williamsburg, The New York Times, December 18, 1988.

Powers, Alice L. AAbby's Folk Art, Americana, February 1989.

Carnahan, Frances AA New Home for the Baby, Early American Life, June 1992.

# 8404 IBM Hudson Hills Research Laboratory, New Castle, New York

AIBM takes Options on Site for Westchester Laboratory, The New York Times, July 13, 1982.

Alexander, Tom. AIBM Planning New Castle Laboratory, Patent Trader, July 13, 1982.

Goldberg, Todd. AIBM to Build Lab, Today, July 13, 1982.

Williams, Douglas. AThe Area's Bottom Line, *Today*, July 13, 1982.

Goldberg, Todd ATown Cheers IBM Plan to Buy Land for Research Lab, Reporter Dispatch, July 13, 1982.

Whitehouse, Franklin AIBM Proposes Sewer Line as Part of New Castle Project, *The New York Times*, July 18, 1982.

Fraioli, Steve AIBM Unveils its Plans for New Castle Facility, Patent Trader, December 15, 1982.

Fraioli, Steve APlanned IBM Facility Concerns Neighbors, Patent Trader, January 24, 1983.

Swett, Benjamin. AIBM Unveils Millwood Plan, Patent Trader, January 11, 1985.

ASemi-rural Setting, a Low Profile for IBM, The New York Times, January 27, 1985.

Knight III, Carlton. AClients: IBM Returns to Its Roots, Architecture, June 1986.

AIBM als Bauherr, Seine Partnerschaft mit den Architekten, Baumeister, December 1988.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

Vizard McAllear, Mary. ACounty Buys IBM Site for its 6th Golf Course, *New York Times*, February 1, 1998.

## 8405 RepublicBank, Dallas, Texas

Global Architecture, GA Document 12, editing and publishing by Yukio Futagawa, A.D.A. EDITA Tokyo Co., Ltd., photographs, RETORIA: Y. Futagawa & Associated Photographers, January 1985.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

*Kevin Roche*, Architecture and Urbanism (A+U) Extra Edition, editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., introduction by Toshio Nakamura, essays by Ludwig Glaeser and Nubuo Hozumi, publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, August, 1987.

## 8409 United Nations Development Corporation, Phase I & II and UNICEF, New York, New York

# Phase I & II, Master Plan

APreview, Architectural Forum, June 1968.

Progressive Architecture, July 1968.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AProposed Monument Under Glass at the U.N., *The New York Times*, November 12, 1969.

Horsley, Carter B. Aln Glass Walls, a Reflected City Stands Beside the Real One, *The New York Times*, November 12, 1969.

ENR Engineering News Record, November 20, 1969.

Architectural Forum. December 1969.

Hara, Hiroshi and Nobutaka Ashira. AAmerica's New Architectural Wave, the Architect Kevin Roche's Appearance on the Scene, *SD Space Design No. 63, A Monthly Journal of Art & Architecture, January* 1970.

AA Crystal Palace for the U.N., *Progressive Architecture*, January 1970.

ARecent Works by Kevin Roche, Kenchiku-Bunka, September 1970.

L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, August 1971.

Von Eckardt, Wolf. AYou Can't See the Foyer for the Trees, *Horizon*, Summer 1971.

ENR Engineering News Record, September 14, 1972.

Scully, Vincent AThruway and Crystal Palace, The Symbolic Design of Roche and Dinkeloo, *The Architectural Forum*, March 1974.

Progressive Architecture, September 1974.

Goldberger, Paul. AI United Nations Plaza: a Serious Cause for Rejoicing, *The New York Times*, June 18, 1976.

Progressive Architecture, June 1976.

*Time*, July 5, 1976.

Christian Science Monitor, August 27, 1976.

Taylor, Angela. ANewest Hotel in New York: Elegant, Meticulous, Secure, *The New York Times*, August 3, 1976.

Huxtable, Ada Louise. AGrand Hotel, The New York Times, Magazine Section, October 3, 1976.

Raymond, Betty. AIt's a Grand Hotel, Interiors, October 1976.

Marlin, William. AA Friendly Neighborhood Skyscraper, Architectural Record, October 1976.

ARise of the Come Hither Look, Newsweek, January 17, 1977.

Silver, Nathan. AThe First Avenue School, *Harper's*, January 1977.

Baumeister, May 1977.

L'Architecture Interieure-Cree, October/November 1977.

Jensen, Robert. ACorporate Slick, Horizon, November 1977.

AFantasy by Design, Travel & Leisure, January 1980.

Casabella, April/May 1980.

New York Times, May 1, 1980.

Fortune, November 17, 1980.

Connaissance des Arts, November 1982

Goldberger, Paul. ARomanticism Is The New Motif In Architecture, *The New York Times*, Sunday, October 23, 1983.

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer, AAngular Sculpture Completed, Architecture, May 1984.

Clark, Roger H. And Michael Pause, *Precedents in Architecture* New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold 1085 ISBN 0-442-21668-8 LC 84-3543. NA 2750 C55 1984. Elevation unit to whole diagram p.161

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Goldberger, Paul. AKevin Roche Finishes a Trio and Changes His Tune, *The New York Times*, Sunday, November 29.1987.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

McQuade, Walter. AA Sleek and Lofty New York Hotel, Fortune, November 17, 1990.

Matthews, Kevin. The Great Buildings Collection on CD ROM Artifice, 2001 ISBN 0-9667098-4-5.

#### UNICEF

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Goldberger, Paul. AKevin Roche Finishes a Trio and Changes His Tune, *The New York Times*, Sunday, November 29, 1987.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

## 8501 New York Coliseum

Maney, Kevin ANYC bids for tall title, USA Today, May 3-5, 1985.

Blair, William G. A14 Plans for Coliseum Site Sent to City and M.T.A., *The New York Times*, May 3, 1985.

Marcus, Steven AGreatest Sto?, N.Y. Post, May 3, 1985.

Goldberger, Paul AThe Coliseum Site: Grand Potential Inspires Little but Visions of Height, *The New York Times*, June 5, 1985.

Walker, Tom ATrump, two others vie as Coliseum finalists, *Crain's New York Business*, June 10, 1985.

Purnick, Joyce ASite of Coliseum to be Purchased for \$455 Million, The New York Times, June 17,1985.

APublic Discontent, The New York Times, June 28, 1985.

Hawton, Guy and Barbara Ross AThe \$1B Coliseum Plan - Anatomy of A Deal, *New York Post*, August 12, 1985.

ASafdie Redevelopment Scheme Chosen for Coliseum Site, Architecture, September 1985.

AArchitecture, Babel sur le Parc, Connaissance des Arts, Septembre, 1985.

Kennedy, Shawn G. AAbout Real Estate, Columbus Circle Area Getting New Life, *The New York Times*, January 7, 1986.

Doubilet, Susan and Daralice Boles ADevelopers Gazette, A Survey of Projects Underway Around the Country, *Progressive Architecture*, July 1985.

Lueck, Thomas J. ADeveloper Says He Will Reduce 59th St. Project, *The New York Times*, October 14, 1987.

McQuade, Walter AWhere's the Architecture? The Not-So-New Look in Skyscrapers. *Connoisseur*, November 1985.

Goldberger, Paul. APlan for Coliseum Site An Issue of Sheer Size, July 15, 1986.

Lueck, Thomas J. ABrokerage Quits Coliseum Site Project, *The New York Times*, December 4, 1987.

Goldberger, Paul. AWhen the Tide Turns on Rampant Growth, The New York Times, December 27, 1987.

Architecture, February 1988, p. 13.

Goldberger, Paul ASkyscraper Is Designed Amid Stormy Politics, *The New York Times*, June 3, 1988

Architecture, July 1988, p. 38.

ASOM's Latest Scheme for Coliseum Site Gains Approval, Architecture, June 1989.

Purdum, Todd S. AWorries Persist on Tower Plan at Coliseum Site, *The New York Times*, October 18, 1988.

ATopics, The New York Coliseum Site, PROCESS, Architecture, #64.

## 8504 Leo Burnett Company, Chicago, Illinois

"Roche Designs His First Chicago Project." Building Design Journal, October, 1986.

Goff, Lisa. "Chicago Builds a New Skyline." Progressive Architecture, January, 1987.

ASo Bigger, *Inland Architect*, January/February, 1987.

ALeo Burnett Company Headquarters, Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates, *The Chicago Architecture Annual*, 1987.

"An Elegant and Refined Urban Statement in the Best of Chicago's Architectural Heritage by Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates." *Metropolitan Review*, January/February, 1988.

ANew Chicago Skyscrapers, Metropolitan Review, July/August, 1988.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

Allen, J. Linn. "North Loop: Off the Ground and into the Air." Chicago Tribune, February 12, 1989.

ALeo Burnett Headquarter, A Sparkling Addition to the Density of the North Loop along Wacker Drive by Kevin Roche and John Dinkeloo and Associates, *Metropolitan Review*, May / June, 1989.

Clarke, J. AThe Sky's Limit. A Century of Chicago Skyscraper, New York, 1990.

# \*8508 New York Exchanges, New York, New York

Henry, John. "Biggest Mart of its Kind." New York Daily News, November 18, 1985.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

#### 8513 The Jewish Museum, New York, New York

Cooper, Jerry. AThe Jewish Museum, Interior Design, September, 1987.

Glueck, Grace. AA Redesign for Jewish Museum Expansion, *The New York Times*, May 12, 1988.

Goldberger, Paul. AAn Addition That Leaves Well Enough Alone, The New York Times, June 5, 1988.

Stephens, Suzanne. AA Tale of Two Landmarks, Architectural Digest, November, 1988.

Donhauser, Peter. A Look alike Wing for New York Museum, Progressive Architecture, January, 1989.

Goldberger, Paul. AA More Perfect Union, The New York Times, Magazine Section, April 22, 1990.

Gray, Christopher. AThe Felix Warburg Mansion: A Window to the Past in the Present, *The New York Times*, August 11, 1991.

Muschamp, Herbert. AJewish Museum Renovation: A Celebration of Gothic Style, *New York Times*, June 11, 1993.

Smith, Roberta, AJewish Museum as Sum of its Past, New York Times, June 11, 1993.

Slatin, Peter. AJewish Museum Expands on Fifth Avenue, Architecture, June 31, 1993.

Musleah, Rahel. AArchitectural Metaphor, Hadassah, June/July, 1993.

Pearson, Clifford A. AJewish Museum Addition: Roche Achieves Seamless Link, *Architectural Record*, July, 1993

Forgey, Benjamin. AMore of a Good Thing, *The Washington Post*, August 28, 1993.

Dixon, John Morris. ARoche Inflates a Mansion for the Jewish Museum, *Progressive Architecture*, August 1993.

Barrenche, Raul A. AComputer Aided Gothic, Architecture, November, 1993

## 8514 Winthrop R. Rockefeller Museum, Carter's Grove, Colonial Williamsburg

Hume, Ivor Noël (archeologist who led discovery of Wostenholme Towne, exhibit curator) AThe Winthrop Rockefeller Archeological Museum, *Colonial Williamsburg: The Journal of the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation*, Summer 1991.

Wertime, Richard A. AInference and Whimsy at Carter's Grove, Archeology January/February 1992.

## 8604 750 Seventh Avenue, New York, New York

Brooke, James. AConserving the Glitter of Time Square, The New York Times, May 11, 1986.

McCain, Mark. ARacing the Clock in West Midtown, Zoning Deadline Brings Activity and Uncertainty, *The New York Times*, May 10, 1987.

Gleick, James. ASome See Laser Lights Dancing in Time Square, The New York Times, April 12, 1987.

Scardino, Albert. ANew Offices Changing the Theater District, The New York Times, June 13, 1987.

Meyers, William AThey'll Take Manhattan - or Will They? The Young Husband-and-Wife team of David and Jean Solomon Has Shot to the Top in New York Real Estate. Some Think They May Find Stormy Weather Ahead. *Institutional Investor*, July 1987.

ANew Lights on Old Broadway, Architectural Record, November 1987.

AWork Starts on Yet Another >Great White Way' Tower, New York Construction News, February 8, 1988.

Oser, Alan AA Major Mall in a Broadway Building, The New York Times, February 21, 1988.

ASpiraling Peaks at Spire, ENR Engineering News Record, March 3, 1988.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, No.211, April, 1988.

"Dedicated to Building the Best, \$1.5 Billion of New Office Towers Cap Solomon Equities' Rise to the Front Ranks of New York Property Firms, *Real Estate Forum*, June 1988.

Selvin, Barbara W. ATime Square's Upscale Pair, New York Newsday, November 21, 1988.

ATapered Helix Building Shape Requires 84 Column Transfers...a Record? *Metals in Construction*, Winter 1988/1989.

Goldberger, Paul ATimes Square: Lurching Toward a Terrible Mistake, *The New York Times*, February 19, 1989.

Ellis, William S. ASkyscrapers: Above the Crowd, National Geographic, February 1989, vol. 175 No. 2

McCain, Mark AIs the West Side Getting Too Much Office Space? The New York Times, March 19, 1989.

Grant, Peter. AReal Estate, Contrary Designs Face off on West Side, *Crain's New York Business*, April 3, 1989.

Faroling, Audrey. AReal Estate, The Judgment of Solomon, New York Post, April 6, 1989.

McCain, Mark. AA Mandated Comeback for the Great White Way, More Than an Acre Of Signs to Glitter from 5 New Towers, *The New York Times*, April 9, 1989.

Goldberger, Paul. AA Huge Architecture Show in Times Square, The New York Times, September 9, 1990.

## 8605 Corning Incorporated, Corning, New York

ACGW Selects Connecticut Architect Firm, The Leader, May 13, 1986.

AState Firm Lands Headquarters Design Job, New Haven Register, May 14, 1986.

ACGW Selects Connecticut Firm to Build Its New Headquarters, Star Gazette, May 14, 1986.

Buell, Barbara. "Smashing the Country Club Image at Corning Glass." The Corporation, June 11, 1986.

Bettelheim, Adriel. "C.G.W.'s Headquarters Offers New Challenge to Architects." *The Leader*, May 29, 1986.

Toback, Marci, ATourist Trains Returning, The Leader, August 13,1987.

Rolfe, Bob. AIntown II, A Corning of the Future, The Leader, September 15, 1987.

AThe Seven Keys to Business Leadership, Fortune, October 24, 1988.

Kilborn, Peter T. AA Company Recasts Itself to Erase Decades of Bias, New York Times, October 4, 1990.

Polzin, Kevin. AHoughton Unveils \$\`.5 Million Park, The Leader, October 18, 1990.

Polzin, Kevin and Cassie Wancata, AOK to HQ! \$35 Million Project Will Get Start in Fall, *The Leader*, April 26, 1991.

Polzin, Kevin. "Three Rivers President Calls Facility 'Jewel' of City's Future." The Leader, April 26, 1991.

Rolfe, Bob. AHoughton Launches Political Career, The Leader, no date.

Hammonds, Keith H. ACorning's Class Act. How Jamie Houghton Reinvented the Company, *Business Week*, May 13, 1991.

AHQ Reality Step Closer After Today, *The Leader*, September 30, 1991.

AAward of Excellence, Corning's Corporate Entry, Architectural Lighting, July 1992.

Wilson, Larry. ACorning Headquarters Ahead of Schedule, Star Gazette, October 4, 1992.

Wilson, Larry. ACorning Inc. Starts Move into New Corporate Headquarters, Star Gazette, October 7, 1993.

Peer, Dick. ACorning Deserves Encore for Theatrical Construction, *The Leader?* October 19, 1993.

Gardiner, Amy. AGood-bye, Building 21, Implosion Reduces Old Corning Headquarters to Dust.

Caputo, Michael. ACity Greets New HQ, Corning Inc. Dedicates Site, *The Leader*, April 22, 1994.

Heyd, Eva. ACorning Connection of Tops. Architekt, November, 1994.

Shreiner, Mark. ACorning HQ Will Expand, Parking Garage Possible. The Leader, April 25, 1997.

Wilson, Larry. ACorning to Spend \$20 Million to Expand Headquarters, Star Gazette, April 25, 1997.

Wilson, Larry. ACorning Inc. Headquarters Enters Second Phase, Twin Tiers Life, April 30, 1998.

#### 8614 The American Museum of Natural History, New York, New York

Browne, Malcolm W. ADinosaur Displays for Renovation, *The Arts, The New York Times*, November 29, 1990.

Buder, Leonard. ALandmarks Panel Decision is Blow to Developer, *The New York Times*, April 25, 1990.

Collins, Glenn. AClearing a New Path for T. Rex and Company, The New York Times, December 1, 1991.

ABarnard's President to Head Museum of Natural History, *The New York Times*, June 29, 1993.

Marchetto, Peter. ALMB Offers Expertise for Museum Projects, *New York Construction News*, January 29, 1996.

Stamler, Bernard. ANew York's Showcases Are Facing Shortfalls, *The New York Times*, April 24, 2002.

#### 8701 Napa Valley Residence, Rutherford, California

Rappaport, Richard. AArchitecture for a Napa Knoll, *Appellation: The Magazine of Wine Country Lifestyles*. October/November 1996, Vol. 14, No. 5; pp. 44 -

Temko, Allan. AArchitect: Kevin Roche, Visionary Vernacular in the Napa Valley, *Architectural Digest*. August 1992.

Biagi, Marco. ADisegno e Materia, Ville Giardini. Aprile 1999; pp. 3-9.

### 8708 Merck & Co., Inc., Whitehouse Station, New Jersey

Grant, Jonathan. AMerck's Plan for Huge Headquarters, The Democrat, March 3, 1988.

Drewnlak, Michael AMerck Breaks Ground, Corporation's world headquarters will rise in Readington, *Star Ledger*, November 23, 1988.

Panko, Ron. AMerck Emphasizes Protection of Environment at Ground Breaking, *Hunterdon Review*, April 12, 1989.

*Kevin Roche, Seven Headquarters*, Office Age Special Edition 01, editing by Kazua Matsunari, publishing by ITOKI, preface by Kunihiro Mitamura, statement by Kevin Roche, Identity Statement and Symbolism, Conversation: Kevin Roche and Kunio Kudo, 1990.

Peterson, Iver. AA Company Move That Hasn't Irked the Neighbors, *The New York Times*, November 15, 1992.

Kunstler, James Howard, AMerck: The Corporate Landscape Goes Native, *Landscape Architecture*, December 1993.

AKevin Roche, John Dinkeloo, Zodiac 16, September 1996/February 1997.

AMerck and Co., Inc. World Headquarters, corporate design 39/98.

#### \*8802 Ravinia Headquarters Complex, Atlanta, Georgia

easeley, Colleen. "Spuill Land: Expect the Amazing." Atlanta Journal, February 21, 1982.

Stephens, Paula. "The Gardens of Ravinia." Business Atlanta, April, 1987.

Dal Co, Francesco. *Kevin Roche*, Electa Editrice, Milan, Italy. First published in 1985 in USA by Rizzoli International Publications Inc., New York, New York, interview: Francesco Dal Co & Kevin Roche, 1985.

Hozumi, Toshio. *Latest Works of Kevin Roche John Dinkeloo and Associates*, Architecture & Urbanism, (A+U), editing by Toshio Nakamura, distributing by The Japan Architect Co., Ltd., publishing by Yoshio Yoshida, April, 1988, No.211.

#### 8903 One North Wacker, Chicago, Illinois

ABig New Wacker Development Planned, Chicago Sun-Times, Sunday, December 3, 1990.

Davis, Jerry. AU.S.' Fourth Tallest Building Gets OK for Wacker Site, *Chicago Sun-Times*, Business, Friday, March 9, 1990.

ATall Buildings, Chicago Plans Number Five, Engineering News Record, March 22, 1990.

AChicago Skyline May Shoulder World's Fourth Tallest, Building Design & Construction, June 1990.

### 8904 Dai Ichi Seimei Headquarters/Norinchukin Bank Headquarters, Tokyo, Japan

Schmertz, Mildred F. AJapanese Imports, Architecture, September, 1990.

The Japan Architect: publisher and editorial director, Yoshio Yoshida 1990, volume 2.

The Japan Architect: publisher and editorial director, Yoshio Yoshida summer 1991 volume 3.

#### 8909 NationsBank Plaza, Atlanta, Georgia

Fox, Catherine. "Shaper of Cityscapes." C&S Outlook, Fall, 1989.

"Spire Tops Off 1,027-ft. Tower." ENR Engineering News Record, November 18, 1991.

ENR Engineering News Record, December 19, 1992.

Fox, Catherine. "Reaching for the Sky—NationsBank Plaza." The Atlanta Journal, April 12, 1992.

"Reaching for the Sky-NationsBank Plaza." CMD, April 27, 1992.

"Cage of Light Tops Tallest Building." Architectural Record Lighting Supplement, August 1992.

"High Art." The Atlanta Journal/The Atlanta Constitution, August 14, 1992.

King, Jim. "NationsBank Marks a Year of Triumph, *The Atlanta Journal*, January 17, 1993.

"Tapering Top Gives Distinction to Atlanta Tower." Building Design & Construction, November 1993.

#### 9007 Pontiac Marina, Singapore

Shih, Lee Han ASIA to take 20pc stake in Pontiac Marina Hotel, Business Times, December 1, 1992.

Morris, Gitta AConnecticut Q&A: Kevin Roche, Architecture with the Stress on the User, *The New York Times*, March 13, 1994.

APontiac to Secure Operator for Hotel Soon, The Straits Times, July 5 1994.

ARitz-Carlton Leading Race to Manage Pontiac Marina, The Straits Times, July 9, 1994.

APontiac Marina Launches Millenia Singapore, The Straits Times, July 13, 1994.

APontiac Hotel is First in Singapore Under Ritz-Carlton's Wing, *The Straits Times*, July 19,1994.

Yeo, Stephanie. AArchitecture: Not a Business and More than an Art, *The Straits Times, Singapore* October 23, 1994.

Peralta, Claudette AA Singapore first, The Sunday Times, January 1, 1995.

Rashiwala, Kalpana ACitibank Signs up for Pontiac's Millenia Tower, The Straits Times, February 24, 1995.

Raj, Conrad AHong Leong plans to set up company to manage hotels, Business Times, March 16, 1995.

Rashiwala, Kalpana AHK's New World Likely to Manage Pontiac Marina hotel, *The Straits Times*, March 16, 1995.

Chew, Sim Wai AMarina Centre area may get underground shopping mall, *The Straits Times*, April 18 1995.

Rashiwala, Kalpana APontiac Marina to build second office block at Millenia site, *The Straits Times*, April 25, 1995.

Beng, Tan Hock AGreat Expectations for Millenia, The Straits Times, May 13, 1995.

AInternational Projects, Milennia Sigapore nearing completion, Construction and Public Works, Asia McDonald Communications, Vol. 2 No. 3 June 1995.

AMillenia Walk promises a touch of Beverly Hills, (no paper) rec'd October 18, 1995.

ACover Story: A Beverly Hills with Views from every Bathroom. The Straits Times October 25, 1995.

Rashiwala, Kalpana ATaking Marina Centre into the Next Millenium, *The Straits Times*, rec'd October 26, 1995

AMilestones in Millenia Singapore, (no paper) rec'd October 26, 1995.

AThe Ritz-Carlton, Millenia Singapore Grand Opening, The Straits Times, April 9, 1996.

Dhallwal, Rav. ASTPB to help hotels automate and upgrade their operations, *The Straits Times*, April 10, 1996.

Chen, Natalie ASingapore, Room growth on rise, TTG Asia, January 23, 97

Shinkenchiku, February, 1997

AMillenia Tower, Ritz-Carlton Hotel, Centennial Tower, Summary, (Japanese) *Nikkei Architecture*, 1997, 1-27.

ALichtbericht 56, Erco Leuchten, (German) December 1997.

Cohen, Edie APutting on the Ritz, Interior Design, August 1997.

Binder, George *Tall Buildings of Asia and Australia*, Preface by A. Eugene Kohn and Dennis Lau Wingkwong, First published in Australia in 2001 by The Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd..

### 9012 Borland International, Inc., Scotts Valley, California

Fraser, Jack. AWorld Famous Architect to Design Borland Complex, *Scotts Valley Banner*, Wednesday, September 12, 1990.

Watts, Marylou. ANew Borland Campus Blends into Scotts Valley Environment, A1993 AIA Gold Medal Winner Designs Borland Campus, *Daily Pacific Builder, Market Focus*, South Bay, Tuesday, March 30, 1993.

Marsh, Gary and Jim Nash. ABorland Readies >Treehenge' Site, *Business Journal, vol. 11, #5*, week of May 17, 1993.

Wong, May, ABorland's >East Meets West' Design, Santa Cruz Sentinel, Sunday, August 29, 1993.

### 9109 SONY Competition, Berlin

Bloomberg Business News ASony Deal Under Inquiry, The New York Times, February 5, 1992.

Wagner, Rainer SONY Architektenwettbewerb Potsdamer Platz, Sony Berlin GmbH, August 1992.

Bauwelt, October 9, 1992.

"U.S. Architect Leads Sony's Berlin Project, ENR Engineering News Record, September 28, 1992.

#### 9208 GAP, Inc. Competition

Power, Gavin AGap Talks With S.F. Officials About a New Headquarters, San Francisco Chronicle, May 28, 1992..

Adams, Gerald D. AThe Gap seeks OK for highrise, San Francisco Chronicle, August 10, 1992.

Adams, Gerald AGap gets option on prize site, San Francisco Chronicle, August 12, 1992.

Chen, Ingfel AS.F. Gives The Gap Special Land Deal, West Coast Regional, August 12, 1992.

# 9303, 9809 (expansion)

# The Museum of Jewish Heritage / A Living Memorial to the Holocaust

Muschamp, Herbert AArchitecture View, Sprucing Up the Site of a Collective National Drama, *The New York Times*, January 17, 1993.

Schemo, Diana Jean ANew York is Still Waiting for Its Own Holocaust Museum, *The New York Times*, December 12, 1993.

Bussell, Abby ACritique, Simulated City, Praised as a Landmark of the New Urbanism in the 1980's, Battery Park City Turns out to be a Sterile Imitation of its New York Model, Progressive Architecture, May 1994.

Dunlap, David. AHolocaust Memorial Museum To Rise in Battery Park City, *The New York Times*, August 19, 1994.

Vanamee, Norman. AInfrastructure New York, September 12, 1994.

AExtra, Extra, Irish Echo, September 21-27, 1994.

Weiss, Lois. AHolocaust Museum result of years of dedication, Real Estate Weekly, December 7, 1994.

Lindgren, Hugo. AFinancial (District) Assistance, Metropolis, December 1994.

ADesign for Museum Unveiled A Living Memorial to the Holocaust, Museum of Jewish Heritage, (museum brochure), Vol. 9 No. 1, Winter 1995.

AMuseum Begins Construction, ADouglas Gallagher Chosen to Design Museum's Core Exhibition *A Living Memorial to the Holocaust, Museum of Jewish Heritage, (museum brochure)*, Vol. 9 No. 2, Summer 1995.

AMuseums, A Living Memorial to the Holocaust, New York Construction News, January 29, 1996.

Chesnoff, Richard Z. ATo Life! Pillars Rise on Museum of Jewish Legacy, Daily News, April 3, 1996.

Haberman, Clyde AA Memorial to Holocaust and Heritage, The New York Times, April 16, 1996.

AMuseum Going Up, Daily News, May 11, 1996.

AFirst Sections of Museum's Exterior Wall Are Erected, *A Living Memorial To The Holocaust, Museum of Jewish Heritage, (museum brochure)*, Vol. 10 No. 3, September 1996.

Keeler, Bob ARemembrance and Celebration, Newsday, August 19, 1997.

Salamon, Julie AWalls That Echo of the Unspeakable, *The New York Times*, September 7, 1997.

Kimmelman, Michael AIn the Faces of the Living, Honor for the Dead, *The New York Times*, September 12, 1997.

AMuseum of Jewish Heritage dedicated, New Haven Register, September 12, 1997.

Fein, Esther B. ASurvivors of Evil Dedicate Reminder of the Future, September 12, 1997.

Muschamp, Herbert A Museum Tells a Tale of Resilience, Tuned to the Key of Life, *The New York Times*, September 15, 1997.

Pacelle, Mitchell AGeorge Klein out in the Cold, The Wall Street Journal, October 1 1997.

Keeler, Bob ANew Holocaust museum focuses on the Jewish culture, Newsday, (no date).

ALower Manhattan's Bull Market, architecture, January 1998.

Ruby, Walter ACelebrating Life Beyond the Ashes, New York Museum is not about Things, but about People, *Connecticut Jewish Ledger*, September 26, 1997.

Lenkiewics, Lisa S. AMuseum Director is a West Hartford Native Son, *Connecticut Jewish Ledger*, September 26, 1997.

Maiman, William AWitnessing History, Theatre Crafts International, May 1998.

Barry, Dan AMuseum-Financing Dispute Underscores Giuliani-Pitaki Rift, *The New York Times*, February 4, 1999.

Dunlap, David AFilling in the Blanks At Battery Park, The New York Times, February 7, 1999.

AIn the Museum, Private-Public Partnership Provides For Museum's Future, Museum of Jewish Heritage, A Living Memorial to the Holocaust (museum brochure)Spring 1999.

Blumenthal, Ralph AA Museum Wing to Bear Witness to Jewish Life, *The New York Times*, October 26. 2000.

ARecord News: Roche Adds to his NYC Jewish Museum, Architectural Record, December 2000.

Blumenthal, Ralph. AMuseum of Jewish Heritage Names New Director, *The New York Times*, December 8, 2000.

Pogrebin, Robin APaying for Billion-Dollar Cultural Dreams; With Vast Projects Planned All Over New York, Can Donors Keep Up? *The New York Times*, January 30, 2001.

### 9310 Ampang Tower/Headquarters for Tanjong and Binariang, Kuala Lumpur

Binder, George *Tall Buildings of Asia and Australia*, Preface by A. Eugene Kohn and Dennis Lau Wingkwong, First published in Australia in 2001 by The Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd..

#### 9312 Visitors Center, Columbus, Indiana

AVisitors Center Expansion welcomed to town, A gift for all to share, *The Republic*, Thursday, August 4, 1994.

AVisitors Center offers tours, more, Columbus, published by The Republic, Winter 1996.

### 9417 Berlin Embassy Competition

ABuilding Security Architectural Record, March 1996.

Kroloff, Reed. AA New Embassy in Berlin, Architecture April 1996.

AWettbewerb US-Botschaft am Pariser Platz Nr. 2 in Berlin, Bauwelt July 5 1996.

Kinzer, Stephen AU. S. Embassy in Berlin to Be Part of a Historic Plaza's Revival *The New York Times*, August 4, 1996.

Hotze, Von Benedikt ADer letste Grundstein, Die Amerikanische Botschaft am Pariser Platz, Foyer, November 1996.

AAn American in Berlin, Building at the Intersection of Design and Diplomacy, Washington Home, November 14, 1996

Forgey, Benjamin AA Model of Diplomacy for Berlin, The Washington Post, November 30, 1996.

Rosa, Joseph and Carolyn M. Goldstein (coordinating curators). AAn American Embassy in Berlin, (Exhibition), *National Building Museum*, November 15, 1996 - March 23, 1997.

Richards, Kristen. AUp Front, Interiors, November 1996.

APeriscope, Terrorism, Berlin: A Safe Embassy, Newsweek, January 25, 1999.

Cohen, Roger AGerman Journal, Germans Are Balking at U.S. Embassy Blueprint, *The New York Times*, October 28, 1999.

### 9512 Lucent Technologies Headquarters

#### Articles About Spin Off

Kupfer, Andrew. AAT&T Ready to Run and Nowhere to Hide, Fortune, April 29, 1996.

Keller, John J. ALucent's Revenue Grows, but Its Earnings Drop, (no paper, no date).

Barboza, David AAdvertising, Now that it is a separate company, Lucent is spending \$50 million to create an image. *The New York Times*, June 3, 1996.

Schiesel, Seth. ALucent: A Sassy Spinoff Enjoys a Lot of Luck, The New York Times, April 13, 1997.

Kupfer, Andrew. A Is Lucent Really as Good as It Seems, Fortune, May 26, 1997.

Schiesel, Seth. ALucent's Chief Executive Post Is Awarded to Expected Heir, *The New York Times*, October 7, 1997.

Keller, John J. ALucent Profit Surges 31% Delighting Analysts, *The Wall Street Journal*, VOL. CCXXXI NO. 14 January 1998.

### Lisle / Naperville

Roeder, David ALucent plans \$250 million expansions on DuPage sites, Chicago Sun Times, May 6, 1998.

Van, Jon. ALucent to Expand Campus, Firm Plans 2 New Buildings to Accommodate an Increased Work Force, *Chicago Tribune*, May 6, 1998.

ASpace Update, May 1998 Two New Buildings for Lisle / Naperville. (Article by Lucent), May 1998.

Sylvestri & Spencer. AFamed Architect Creates New Setting for Lucent, Daily Herald, February 4, 2000.

Pyke, Marni. ALucent's Innovative offices, New buildings are Marvels of Technology, Lucent: Buildings Foster Creativity, *Daily Herald*, (no date).

Kamin, Blair, AFall prelude to Architecture, Chicago Tribune, September 10, 2000.

Kamin, Blair ALucent in the Limelight, Architect Roche Makes Bold Statement in the Burbs, *Chicago Tribune*, October 11, 2000.

DeScenza, Robert P.; Swolat, Koz; Kopp, Jonathan; and Hungspruke, Udom AFraternal Twins, Communicate Corporate Vision *Modern Steel Construction*, March 2001.

"Illinois Project One, Lucent Technologies Buildings, Midwest Construction, June 2001.

#### <u>Westminster</u>

Rebehook, John AYou should have seen the spoon, Building makes coming to work a pleasure, *Rocky Mountain News*, March 12, 2001.

#### **Nuremburg**

AProfil: Architekt Kevin Roche, Meister aller Stile Plan, August 1999.

#### 9616 Exchanges Headquarters, New York City

### 9708 MIT, Central Athletic Facility, Cambridge, Massachusetts

Campbell, Robert. AAs >Brand-Name' Architects Come to Town Can We Expect a More Innovative Cityscape? *Boston Sunday Globe*, May 29, 2001.

AThe Evolving MIT, MIT Campus Newsletter, Fall 2001.

Nomination American Institute of Architects, Institute Honors for Collaborative Achievement Press Releases: rec'd, November 26, 2002

Campbell, Robert. AMIT is, quite simply, being remade as a campus. The Boston Globe.

AThe Evolving Campus, October 5, 2002, (Patti Richards, MIT News Office).

Crosbie, Michael J. ADesign-Zesiger Sports Center at MIT, ArchitectureWeek, October 23, 2002.

Lloyd, Ann Wilson. AArt is a Necessity Among Techies, Too, *The New York Times*, December 13, 2002.

Brown, Bay. AComing of Age on the Charles, Massachusetts Institute of Technology Remakes Itself in the Name of the Community, *Architecture*, December 2002.

#### 9713 Shiodome, Tokyo, Japan

### 9719 New York University, Washington Square South, Kimmel Student Center

Amon, Michael AStudents react to new Kimmel centre, Washington Square News, NYU's Daily Student Newspaper, March 23, 1999.

ANew Student Center for N.Y.U., AThe New York Times, March 14, 1999.

Kilgannon, Corey ALast-Ditch Protest Over N.Y.U.'s Plan for Student Center, *The New York Times*, August 29, 1999.

O'Connor, Michael J. AThis Center Cannot Hold, Roche Dinkeloo's NYU Student Center will Trash and Early Modernist Gem and Compromise the University's Town-Gown Sensitivity, *Architecture*, June 1999.

Goldman, Michael AAn N.Y.U. Plan Casts a Shadow, The New York Times, March 28, 1999.

Mirra, Nicole and Doug Letterman. ACommunity Board Opposes Kimmel Plans, *Washington Square News, NYU's Daily Student Newspaper*, September 21, 1999.

Jacobs, Carrie AArchitecture 101, New Student Activities Centers at Columbia and NYU Expose the Complex and Sometimes Contentious Relationships Between Two Schools and Their Neighbors, *New York*, October 4, 1999.

Murphy, Matt ACity-wide Zoning Overhaul Proposed, Alll will Only Possible Outcome of Lawsuit, Washington Square News, NYU's Daily Student Newspaper, February 15, 2000.

Siegal, Nina. ARapping on Poe's Door a Hint of Nevermore, Anger on Village Over N.Y.U. Tower Plan, *The New York Times, Metro Section*, July 19, 2000.

Arenson, Karen. AThe Villain of the Village? As N.Y.U. Edges Out and Up, Neighbors Put Up a Fight, *The New York Times, Metro Section*, April 19, 2001

Berman, Russell AWaiting for Kimmel, Student center delayed again, Washington Square News, NYU's Daily Student Newspaper, January 22, 2003.

Hagan, Ryan and Rachel Soloman. AKimmel: Students Laud Opening of Much-awaited Campus Center, Washington Square News, NYU's Daily Student Newspaper, March 25, 2003.

#### 9807 National Conference Center, Dublin

O'Donohue, Cliodhna AL500m centre to kickstart Dublin's docklands *Irish Independent*, November 27, 1997.

Harding, Ted ATreasury and Crosbie's plans for dockland development in limbo (no newspaper, no date rec'd January 1998)

McDonald, Frank APermission for tall building was given contrary to advice of planning officer *The Irish Times*, October 20, 1998.

O'Donohue, Cliodhna ADockland Authority denies seeking L50m Irish Independent, November 5, 1998.

McDonald, Frank ASite could be cash cow for financially strapped *The Irish Times*, November 27, 1998.

McDonald, Frank AToxic cloud hangs over conference centre project *The Irish Times*, November 27, 1998.

Hogan, Tracey ADockland developers think big Irish Independent, December 9, 1998.

O'Donohue, Cliodhna ABlueprint for city's biggest complex revealed, *Irish Independent*, December 17, 1998.

McDonald, Frank ADublin developers to seek permission next month for tallest group of buildings in Ireland, AConference hall developers plan a L1bn complex, AHigh-rise plan poses problem for docks body, *The Irish Times*, December 17, 1998.

O'Donohue, Cliodhna ADocklands site to get homes boost Irish Independent, December 18, 1998.

ADifficulties on National Conference Centre not over yet *The Irish Times*, December 18, 1998.

McDonald, Frank ATen appeals lodged against Dublin high-rise development, *The Irish Times*, December 29, 1998.

AHigh in the sky by and by as planners heave into action *The Sunday Business Post*, December 30, 1998.

ANational Conference Centre & Development at Spencer Dock *Irish Architect, The Journal Of The Royal Institute Of The Architects Of Ireland*, volume 143.

Anderson, Nicola ADockland set for L1bn-plus face-lift, Irish Independent, March 3, 1999.

McDonald, Frank ALargest urban development ever envisaged includes national conference centre, APermission sought to develop Docklands, Dublin not ready to hit new heights at Spencer Dock, *The Irish Times*, March 3, 1999.

McDonald, Frank AAccidental architect with designs on Dublin docks, *The Irish Times*, March 6, 1999.

McDonald, Frank ASisk wins L104m contract for national conference centre, *The Irish Times*, March 9, 1999.

McDonald, Frank AL1.2bn high-rise scheme causes concern, *The Irish Times*, April 14, 1999.

McDonald, Frank ASignificant changes to dock plan necessary, *The Irish Times*, April 14, 1999.

AL1bn Dublin scheme hits planning obstacle, Building, April 23, 1999.

Cooper, Matt ADesmond's Dockside waterworld, (no paper, no date, rec'd May 25, 1999).

McCarthaigh, Sean ASpencer Dock is a guiding light for the new century, *The Examiner*, June 28, 1999.

ADockland's Dream Inches Towards Reality, Construction & Property News, June 1999.

ANew facilities will improve house values, ACome to site office and view new project, ANo walls and easy access, ALots of different work and jobs for locals, *Access, Spencer Dock Neighborhood Newsletter*, Summer 1999.

Pawley, Martin ADublin turns its back on a native son and a chance of prosperity, *The Architects' Journal*, August 26, 1999.

Byrne, Gerry ABusiness/ DDDA's remit is put in the dock Sunday Independent, August 29, 1999.

Haughey, Nuala AStanding up to the high-rises, The Irish Times, September 7, 1999

Moloney, Mary. ADemand is increasing for short-term tenancies as the millennium looms, *The Irish Times*, September 9, 1999.

McDonald, Frank ADublin's traditional skyline is challenged by towers of >optimism and confidence', *The Irish Times*, September 9, 1999.

Pawley, Martin AAn approval that says >no' Irish Independent, September 15, 1999.

O'Donohue, Cliodhna ASpencer Dock in melting pot, Irish Independent, September 15 1999.

Harding, Ted ATreasury accuses DDDA of stalling, The Sunday Business Post, September 19, 1999.

Fagan, Jack ADocklands apartments beside IFSC to finally get under way, *The Irish Times*, September 20, 1999.

McDonald, Frank AGeorge's Quay plan's rejection is welcomed, AStrong message sent to high-rise lobby, *The Irish Times*, October 1, 1999.

Lally, Connor and Wall, Martin ADocklands centre may lose L26m in EU funds, *The Sunday Tribune* October 3, 1999.

Hogan, Treacy ASkyscapers threaten city culture says planning chief, (no paper, no date, rec'd October 5, 1999).

Danaher, Tim ADublin planners cut city's tall storeys short, (no paper) October, 15, 1999.

McDonald, Frank APopulation boom to sharpen challenge of developing Dublin, *The Irish Times*, October 16, 1999.

Nelis, Gillian A100 office schemes planned for Dublin, *The Business Post*, November 14, 1999.

Nelis, Gillian AFebruary Hearing set for national conference centre, (no paper, no date, rec'd January 17, 2000).

Carswell, Simon ADublin's Corporation buildings adviser opposed to skyscrapers, (no paper, no date, rec'd January 17, 2000).

Haughy, Nuala AResidents appeal against Spencer Dock development, The Irish Times,

February 8, 2000.

Hogan, Treacy AL1.2bn skyscrapers project faces planning inquiry, Irish Independent, February 8,2000.

APutting Dublin on the map with Spencer Dock and Dublin Conference Centre, *Tagaungs Wirtschaft Convention Industry*, March 2000.

McDonald, Frank AScheme's eminent architect applauded for star turn, *The Irish Times*, March 10,2000.

Crosbie, Judith ARoche says he would accept lowering of buildings, *The Irish Times*, March 10, 2000.

Haughey, Nuala ASunlight debate casts shadow on development, ASam Stephenson speaks in defense of proposed scheme, *The Irish Times*, March 10 ,2000.

Connolly, Frank and McMahon ARevealed: CIES dumped, Sunday Business Post, June 2, 2000.

AEnjoy speedier access to all areas, AFrequently asked questions, ANew bridge will attract visitors to Docklands, ALocal people and community organisations benefit from computer plans, *Access/ spencer Dock Neighbourhood Newsletter*, February 2000.

ATall Stories, editorial, Irish Independent, March 16, 2000.

McDonald, Frank ANeed to start again on Spencer Dock plan, The Irish Times, March 22, 2000.

McDonald, Frank AStudy identifies suitable Dublin high-rise areas, *The Irish Times*, June 29, 2000.

Haughy, Nuala and O'Connor Alison APlanners reject major part of Spencer Dock proposal *The Irish Times*, July 14, 2000.

Haughy, Nuala ADocklands Authority reaffirms its commitment, *The Irish Times*, July 14, 2000.

Haughey Nuala AOvershadowing of homes cited in decision, *The Irish Times*, July 14, 2000.

Healy, Alison AResidents take to the streets to celebrate board's ruling, *The Irish Times*, July 14, 2000.

AWhy scheme failed to shape up, The Irish Times, July 14, 2000.

Smyth, Jamie AChamber warns on conference centre, The Irish Times, July 14, 2000.

McMahon, Stephen AQuestions now Hang over entire docks plan, *The Sunday Business Post*, July 16, 2000.

Calanan, Neil AHistory of Spencer Dock, *The Sunday Business Post*, July 16, 2000.

Nelis, Gilian ACan Dublin Walk tall and mirror success?, The Sunday Business Post, July 16, 2000.

Doyle, Dara ADeadlock on the Waterfront, The Sunday Business Post, July 16, 2000.

McDonald, Frank A Debate on cityscape needs public movement, *The Irish Times*, (no date).

# 9911 Ciudad Grupo Santander

Munoz, Angel Luis Fernandez, Kevin Roche, pp. 79-86. Unidad Editorial Revistas SLU, 2011

### 0208 U.N. Consolidation Project

Weiss, Lois ATowering over con ed, New York Post, Friday July 5, 2002

Bagli, Charles AU. N. facing need to redo headquarters, The New York Times, Friday, September 20, 2002.

Bagle, Charles AU.N. expansion proceeds, even as neighbors object, *The New York Times*, Thursday, December 26, 2002

Rev. 4/28/11